FEES AND CHARGES 2025-26

The prices stated will be operative from 1st April 2025 to 31st March 2026 unless otherwise stated. Whilst every care has been taken in preparing this booklet for publication, anyone requiring absolute confirmation of the information it contains should contact the relevant service or facility for clarification.

All prices contained in this booklet include VAT where applicable.

Charges not included in this booklet (or described as subject to negotiation) are for negotiation by the Head of Service or facility concerned in consultation with, or in accordance with principles agreed by the Section 151 Officer and the Director.

Catherine Bell

Chief Finance Officer (Section 151)

CONTENTS

	Page number
Planning	3
Building Control	9
Land & Property	18
Bereavement Services	20
Environmental Enforcement	23
Environmental Protection	25
Environmental Health	28
Pest Control	32
Waste	33
Trade Waste	34
Land Charges	35
Taxi Licensing	36
Licensing	39
Housing	44
Legal Services & Elections	46
General Disbursements	49
People	50
Registration Services	52
Ceremonies	53
Library Services	54
Archives	55
Highways	56
Trading Standards	61
Markets	62
Car Parks	64
Talkin Tarn	70
Carlisle City Centre	71
Park Events	72
Digital Banners	73

Planning

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
PLANNING APPLICATIONS All Outline Applications - less than 0.5 hectares	S	£588.00
		for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
All Outline Applications - between 0.5 hectares and 2.5 hectares	S	£635.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
All Outline Applications - more than 2.5 hectares (to a maximum of £205,943)	S	£15,695.00 + £189.00 per 0.1 hectare (or part
All Permission in Principle Applications - per 0.1 hectare site area	S	thereof) £512.00
Alterations/extensions to existing dwellinghouses per single dwellinghouse (or single flat)		£528.00
Alterations/extensions to existing dwellinghouses two or more dwellinghouses (two or more flats)		£1,043.00
Householder Applications - Works within/along the boundary of an existing dwellinghouse (excluding flats)	S	£262.00
Full Applications (and First Submissions of Reserved Matters) - Alterations/extensions to two or more dwellings, including works within boundaries	S	£528.00
Full Applications (and First Submissions of Reserved Matters) - Per dwelling for new dwellings (up to 10 dwellings)	S	£588.00
Full Applications (and First Submissions of Reserved Matters) - Per dwelling for new dwellings (between 10 and 50)	S	£635.00
Full Applications (and First Submissions of Reserved Matters) - Per dwelling for new dwellings (for more than 50) to a maximum of £411,885	S	£31,385.00 + £189.00 per additional dwelling
Erection of buildings (not dwellings, agricultural, glasshouses, plant nor machinery) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / no increase in gross floor space or no more than 40 sq. m	S	£298.00
Erection of buildings (not dwellings, agricultural, glasshouses, plant nor machinery) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 40 sq. m but no more than 1000 sq. m	S	£588.00 for each 75 sq. m or part thereof
Erection of buildings (not dwellings, agricultural, glasshouses, plant nor machinery) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 1000 sq. m but no more than 3,750 sq. m	S	£635.00 for each 75 sq. m or part thereof
Erection of buildings (not dwellings, agricultural, glasshouses, plant nor machinery) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 3,750 sq. m to a maximum of £411,885	S	£31,385.00 + £189.00 for each additional 75 sq. m in excess of 3750 sq. m
The erection of buildings (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / not more than 465 sq. m	S	£122.00
The erection of buildings (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 465 sq. m but not more than 540 sq. m	S	£588.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
PLANNING APPLICATIONS CONTINUED The erection of buildings (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 540 sq. m but not more than 1,000 sq. m	S	£588.00 for first 540 sq. m + £588.00 for each 75 sq. m (or part thereof) in excess of 540 sq. m
The erection of buildings (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 1,000 sq. m but not more than 4,215 sq. m	S	£5,077.00 for first 1,000 sq. m + £635.00 for each 75 sq. m (or part thereof) in excess of 1000 sq. m
The erection of buildings (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development $/$ more than 4,215 sq. m to a maximum of £411,885	S	£31,385.00 + £189.00 for each 75 sq. m (or part thereof) in excess of 4,215 sq. m
Erection of glass houses (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development /not more than 465 sq. m	S	£122.00
Erection of glass houses (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 465 sq. m but not more than 1,000 sq. m	S	£3,280.00
Erection of glass houses (on land used for agriculture for agricultural purposes) - Gross floor space to be created by the development / more than 1,000 sq. m	S	£3,542.00
Erection / alterations / replacement of plant and machinery - Site area less than 1 hectare	S	£588.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
Erection / alterations / replacement of plant and machinery - Site area more than 1 hectare but less than 5 hectares	S	£635.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
Erection / alterations / replacement of plant and machinery - Site area more than 5 hectares to a maximum of £411,885	S	£31,385.00 + £189.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof) in excess of 5 hectares
APPLICATIONS OTHER THAN BUILDING WORKS Carparks, service roads or other accesses - for existing uses	S	£298.00
Waste (use of land for disposal or refuse or waste materials or deposit of material remaining after extraction or storage of materials - Site area not more than 15 hectares	S	£316.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
Waste (use of land for disposal or refuse or waste materials or deposit of material remaining after extraction or storage of materials - Site area more than 15 hectares	S	£47,963.00 + £189.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof) in excess of 15 hectares up to a maximum of £107,090.00
Operations connected with exploratory drilling for oil or natural gas - Site area not more than 7.5 hectares	S	£698.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
APPLICATIONS OTHER THAN BUILDING WORKS CONTINUED	S	£52,269.00
Operations connected with exploratory drilling for oil or natural gas - Site area more than 7.5 hectares		+ £207.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or
		part thereof) in excess of 7.5 hectares up to a maximum of £411,885.00
Operations (other than exploratory drilling) for the winning and working of oil or natural gas - Site area not more than 15 hectares	S	£353.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
	S	£52,886.00
Operations (other than exploratory drilling) for the winning and working of oil or natural gas - Site area more than 15 hectares		£186.00 for each 0.1 in excess of 15 hectare up to a maximum of £107,090.00
Other operations (winning and working of minerals) excluding oil and natural gas - Site area not more than 15 hectares	S	£321.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof)
	S	£47,963.00
Other operations (winning and working of minerals) excluding oil and natural gas - Site area more than 15 hectares		£189.00 for each 0.1 in excess of 15 hectare up to a maximum of £107,090.00
Other operations (not coming within any of the above categories) - Any site area	S	£298.00 for each 0.1 hectare (or part thereof) up to a maximum of £2,578.00
LAWFUL DEVELOPMENT CERTIFICATE		C
LDC - Existing Use - in breach of a planning condition LDC - Existing Use LDC - lawful not to comply with a particular condition LDC - Proposed Use	S S S	Same as full £298.00 Half the normal
PRIOR APPROVAL (UNDER PERMITTED DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS)		
Larger Home Extensions	S	£240.00
Additional storeys on a home	S	£240.00
Agricultural and Forestry buildings & operations	S	£240.00
Demolition of Buildings	S	£240.00
Communications (previously referred to as 'Telecommunications Code Systems Operators')	s	£588.00
Change of use from Commercial/Business/Service (Use Class E), or Betting Office or Pay Day Loan Shop to mixed use including up to two flats (Use Class C3)	S	£240.00
Change of use of a building and any land within its curtilage from Commercial/Business/Service (Use Class R), Hotels (Use Class C1), Residential Institutions (Use Class C2), Secure Residential Institutions (Use Class C2A) to state funded school	S	£240.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
PRIOR APPROVAL (UNDER PERMITTED DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS) CONTINUED		
Change of use of building and any land within its curtilage from an Agricultural Building to a state-funded school	S	£240.00
Change of use of a building and any land within its curtilage from Agricultural Building to a flexible commercial use within Commercial/Business/Service (Use Class E), Storage or Distribution (Use Class B8), OR Hotels (Use Class C1)	S	£240.00
Change of Use of building and any land within its curtilage from Commercial/Business/Service (Use Class E) to Dwellinghouses (Use Class C3)	S	£250.00 for each dwelling
Proposed change of use of Agricultural building to a dwellinghouse (Use Class C3), where there are no Associated Building Operations	S	£240.00
Proposed change of use of Agricultural Building to a dwellinghouse (Use Class C3), and Associated Building Operations	S	£516.00
Change of use of a building from Betting Office, Pay Day Loan Shop, Launderette; a mixed use combining on of these uses and use as Dwellinghouse(s); or Hot Food Takeaways to Dwellinghouses (Use Class C3), where the are no Associated Building Operations	S	£240.00
Change of use of a building from Betting Office, Pay Day Loan Shop, Launderette; a mixed use combining on of these uses and use as Dwellinghouse(s); or Hot Food Takeaways to Dwellinghouses (Use Class C3), and Associated Building Operations	S	£516.00
Change of use of a building and any land within its curtilage from Amusement Arcades/Centres and Casinos, to dwellinghouses (Class C3), with no Associated Building Operations	S	£240.00
Change of use of a building and any land within its curtilage from Amusement Arcades/Centres and Casinos, to dwellinghouses (Class C3), and associated Building Operations	S	£516.00
Temporary use of Buildings or Land for the Purpose of Commercial Film-Making and the Associated Temporary Structures, Works, Plant or Machinery required in Connection with that use	S	£240.00
Provision of Temporary School Buildings on Vacant Commercial Land and the use of that land as a State-funded school for up to 3 Academic Years	S	£240.00
Development Consisting of the Erection or Construction of Collection Facility within the Curtilage of a Shop	S	£240.00
Installation, Alteration or Replacement of other Solar Photovoltaics (PV) equipment on the Roofs of Non-domestic Buildings	S	£240.00
Installation, Alteration or Replacement of microgeneration Solar Photovoltaics (PV) equipment or solar thermal equipment on the flat roof of a dwellinghouse or a block of flats (or a building situated within the curtilage) on Article 2(3) land	S	£240.00
Installation, Alteration or Replacement of stand alone solar for microgeneration within the curtilage of a dwellinghouse or a block of flats in a conservation area, where it would be nearer to any highway which bounds the curtilage than the part of the dwellinghouse or block of flats which is nearest to that highway	S	£240.00
Installation, Alteration or Replacement of stand alone solar for microgeneration within the curtilage of a non-domestic building on Article 2(3) land, where it would be nearer to any highway which bounds the curtilage than the part of the building which is nearest to that highway	S	£240.00
Installation, Alteration or Replacement of a solar canopy within an area lawfully used as off street parking other than for a dwellinghouse or a block of flats	S	£240.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
PRIOR APPROVAL (UNDER PERMITTED DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS) CONTINUED		
Reserved Matters - Application for approval of reserved matters following outline approval	S	Full fee due or if full fee £588.00 is due
Application for removal or variation of a condition following grant of planning permission - Alterations/extensions to dwellinghouses; or works within/along the boundary of a dwellinghouse	S	£86.00
Application for removal or variation of a condition following grant of planning permission - Non-major (other than householder)		£586.00
Application for removal or variation of a condition following grant of planning permission - Major development		£2,000.00
Discharge of condition - Approval of details and/or confirmation that one or more planning conditions have been complied with - Alterations/extensions to dwellinghouses; or works within/along the boundary of a dwellinghouse	S	£86.00
Discharge of condition - Approval of details and/or confirmation that one or more planning conditions have been complied with - Any other development		£298.00 per request
Change of Use of a building to use as one or more separate dwellinghouses, or other cases - Fewer than 10	s	£588.00
Change of Use of a building to use as one or more separate dwellinghouses, or other cases - Number of dwellings between 10 and 50	S	£635.00
	S	£31,385.00
Change of Use of a building to use as one or more separate dwellinghouses, or other cases - Number of dwellings more than 50 up to a maximum of £411,885		£189.00 for each in excess of 50
Advertising - Relating to the business on the premises	S	£168.00
Advertising - Advance signs which are not situation on or visible from the site, directing the public to a business	s	£168.00
Advertising - Other advertisements	S	£588.00
Application for a Non-material Amendment Following a Grant of Planning Permission - Applications in respect of household applications	S	£44.00
Application for a Non-material Amendment Following a Grant of Planning Permission - Applications in respect of all other developments	S	£298.00
Erection, extension, or alteration of a university building	S	£240.00
Movable structure within the curtilage of a historic visitor attraction, or listed pub/restaurant/etc	S	£240.00
Erection, extension, or alteration on a closed defence site by or on behalf of the Crown of single living accommodation and/or non-residential buildings	S	£240.00
Construction of new dwelling houses - Not more than 10 dwelling houses	S	£425.00
Construction of new dwelling houses - Between 10 and 50	S	£459.00
	S	£22,688.00
Construction of new dwelling houses - More than 50 dwelling houses (+ £135 for each dwelling house in excess of 50. Max fee of £411,885)		£137.00 for each in excess of 50

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
GENERAL CHARGES Supply of decision notices (per item)	D	£28.00
Supply of decision flotices (per item)		
Information to outside bodies research/survey information etc	D	£17.00 initial fee & £17.00 each additional hour + copying charges
High Hedges submission fee (This fee is based on the costs of processing applications and matches the fee to process a standard planning application for a new dwelling) MISCELLANEOUS PLANNING COSTS	D	£545.00
STAGE 1 - Assessment of the principle of the proposed development and identification of key planning issues/constraints		
only Major	D	£1,700.00
Minor	D	£329.00
Householder	D	£106.08
STAGE 2 - Assessment of the principle of the proposed development; identification of key planning issues/constraints; and assessment of highway and surface water drainage issues from internal consultees only		
	D	£1,803.00
Major Total Cost		+ £556.00 £2,359.00
	D	£329.00
Minor Total Cost		+ £276.00 £605.00
STAGE 3 - Full Development Team Assessment		
Major	D	£2,889.00 +
Total Cost		£556.00 £3,445.00
	D	£385.00
Minor Total Cost		£276.00 £661.00
Pre-validation application check - minor and other applications	D	£34.00
Pre-validation application check - major applications	D	£45.00
Pre Application Advice - Planning Performance Agreement (PPA)	D	Full cost recovered
LOCAL PLAN AND ASSOCIATED POLICIES MAPS District/Borough Local Plan (Final or Publication Draft) including Maps. Plus postage costs	D	£40.00
District/Borough Local Plan - (Final) Policies Maps or (Publication Draft) Proposals Maps. Plus postage costs	D	Included in above
St Cuthbert's Garden Village Masterplan. Plus postage costs	D	£57.00

Building Control

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
A further review will be taking place of all Building Control fees, therefore these may be revised during 2025/26.					
SCHEDULE 1 - NEW DWELLING HOUSES Plan Charge					
Single Dwelling	D	£309.00	-	-	-
2 new dwellings	D	£408.00	-	-	-
3 new dwellings	D	£537.00	-	-	-
4 new dwellings	D	£666.00	-	-	-
5 new dwellings	D	£802.00	-	-	-
Inspection Charge Single Dwelling	D	£690.00	-	-	-
2 new dwellings	D	£809.00	-	-	-
3 new dwellings	D	£1,129.00	-	-	-
4 new dwellings	D	£1,305.00	-	-	-
5 new dwellings	D	£1,605.00	-	-	-
Building Notice Charge Single Dwelling	D	£1,061.00	-	-	-
2 new dwellings	D	£1,462.00	-	-	-
3 new dwellings	D	£1,998.00	-	-	-
4 new dwellings	D	£2,366.00	-	-	-
5 new dwellings	D	£2,896.00	-	-	-
Regularisation Charge Single Dwelling	D	£1,170.00	-	-	-
2 new dwellings	D	£1,524.00	-	-	-
3 new dwellings Land & Property continued	D	£2,080.00	-	-	-
4 new dwellings	D	£2,465.00	-	-	-
5 new dwellings	D	£3,014.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
SCHEDULE 2 - SMALL BUILDINGS & EXTENSIONS Discrete					
Plan Charge Extension where the floor area does not exceed 10m2	D	£214.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 10m2 but does not exceed 40m2	D	£214.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 40m2 but does not exceed 60m2	D	£238.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 60m2 but does not exceed 80m2	D	£279.00	-	-	-
A loft conversion – alteration of a dwelling to provide one or more rooms in a roof space	D	-	£435.00	£285.00	£210.00
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 40m2	D	£214.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 80m2	D	£217.00	-	-	-
Conversion of a domestic garage into a habitable room(s)	D	£159.00	-	-	-
Barn Conversion (Up to 360m2)	D	£286.00	-	-	-
Inspection Charge Extension where the floor area does not exceed 10m2	D	£221.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 10m2 but does not exceed 40m2	D	£432.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 40m2 but does not exceed 60m2	D	£639.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 60m2 but does not exceed 80m2	D	£748.00	-	-	-
A loft conversion – alteration of a dwelling to provide one or more rooms in a roof space	D	£503.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 40m2	D	£221.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 80m2	D	£435.00	-	-	-
Conversion of a domestic garage into a habitable room(s)	D	-	£217.00	£285.00	£128.00
Barn Conversion (Up to 360m2)	D	£805.00	-	-	-
Building Notice Charge Extension where the floor area does not exceed 10m2	D	£496.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 10m2 but does not exceed 40m2	D	£711.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 40m2 but does not exceed 60m2	D	£935.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 60m2 but does not exceed 80m2	D	£1,079.00	-	-	-
A loft conversion – alteration of a dwelling to provide one or more rooms in a roof space	D	£783.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 40m2	D	£537.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 60m2	D	£0.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Building Notice Charge continued Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 80m2	D	£782.00	-	-	-
Conversion of a domestic garage into a habitable room(s)	D	£391.00	-	-	-
Barn Conversion (Up to 360m2) Regularisation Charge	D	£1,167.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area does not exceed 10m2	D	£564.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 10m2 but does not exceed 40m2	D	£806.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 40m2 but does not exceed 60m2	D	£1,029.00	-	-	-
Extension where the floor area exceeds 60m2 but does not exceed 80m2	D	£1,282.00	-	-	-
A loft conversion – alteration of a dwelling to provide one or more rooms in a roof space	D	£859.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 40m2	D	£561.00	-	-	-
Erection or extension of a domestic garage or carport up to 80m2	D	£816.00	-	-	-
Conversion of a domestic garage into a habitable room(s)	D	£433.00	-	-	-
Barn Conversion (Up to 360m2)	D	£1,288.00	-	-	-
SCHEDULE 3 - CHARGES FOR ALL OTHER WORK Plan Charge Work for which the estimated cost is:					
- up to £1,000	D	£155.00	-	-	-
- over £1,000 and up to £2,000	D	£228.00	-	-	-
- over £2,000 and up to £5,000	D	£320.00	-	-	-
- over £5,000 and up to £10,000	D	£119.00	-	-	-
- over £10,000 and up to £20,000	D	£136.00	-	-	-
- over £20,000 and up to £30,000	D	£155.00	-	-	-
- over £30,000 and up to £40,000	D	£192.00	-	-	-
- over £40,000 and up to £50,000	D	£226.00	-	-	-
- over £50,000 and up to £60,000	D	£264.00	-	-	-
- over £60,000 and up to £70,000	D	£304.00	-	-	-
- over £70,000 and up to £80,000	D	£340.00	-	-	-
- over £80,000 and up to £90,000	D	£361.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Plan Charge continued Work for which the estimated cost is:					
- over £90,000 and up to £100,000	D	£401.00	-	-	-
- over £100,000 and up to £125,000	D	£435.00	-	-	-
- over £125,000 and up to £150,000	D	£476.00	-	-	-
- over £150,000 and up to £175,000	D	£517.00	-	-	-
- over £175,000 and up to £200,000	D	£551.00	-	-	-
- over £200,000 and up to £225,000	D	£591.00	-	-	-
- over £225,000 and up to £250,000	D	£632.00	-	-	-
Inspection Charge Work for which the estimated cost is: - over £5,000 and up to £10,000	D	£284.00	-	-	-
- over £10,000 and up to £20,000	D	£347.00	-	-	-
- over £20,000 and up to £30,000	D	£465.00	-	-	-
- over £30,000 and up to £40,000	D	£568.00	-	-	-
- over £40,000 and up to £50,000	D	£681.00	-	-	-
- over £50,000 and up to £60,000	D	£789.00	-	-	-
- over £60,000 and up to £70,000	D	£904.00	-	-	-
- over £70,000 and up to £80,000	D	£1,020.00	-	-	-
- over £80,000 and up to £90,000	D	£1,088.00	-	-	-
- over £90,000 and up to £100,000	D	£1,197.00	-	-	-
- over £100,000 and up to £125,000	D	£1,305.00	-	-	-
- over £125,000 and up to £150,000	D	£1,420.00	-	-	-
- over £150,000 and up to £175,000	D	£1,537.00	-	-	-
- over £175,000 and up to £200,000	D	£1,652.00	-	-	-
- over £200,000 and up to £225,000	D	£1,775.00	-	-	-
- over £225,000 and up to £250,000	D	£1,890.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Building Notice Charge Work for which the estimated cost is:					
- up to £1,000	D	£155.00	-	-	-
- over £1,000 and up to £2,000	D	£228.00	-	-	-
- over £2,000 and up to £5,000	D	£320.00	-	-	-
- over £5,000 and up to £10,000	D	£404.00	-	-	-
- over £10,000 and up to £20,000	D	£483.00	-	-	-
- over £20,000 and up to £30,000	D	£677.00	-	-	-
- over £30,000 and up to £40,000	D	£830.00	-	-	-
- over £40,000 and up to £50,000	D	£1,001.00	-	-	-
- over £50,000 and up to £60,000	D	£1,155.00	-	-	-
- over £60,000 and up to £70,000	D	£1,327.00	-	-	-
- over £70,000 and up to £80,000	D	£1,632.00	-	-	-
Building Notice Charge Continued					
Work for which the estimated cost is:	_	C1 741 00			
- over £80,000 and up to £90,000	D	£1,741.00	-	-	-
- over £90,000 and up to £100,000	D	£1,911.00	-	-	-
- over £100,000 and up to £125,000	D	£2,087.00	-	-	-
- over £125,000 and up to £150,000	D	£2,277.00	-	-	-
- over £150,000 and up to £175,000	D	£2,461.00	-	-	-
- over £175,000 and up to £200,000	D	£2,651.00	-	-	-
- over £200,000 and up to £225,000	D	£2,835.00	-	-	-
- over £225,000 and up to £250,000 Regularisation Charge Work for which the estimated cost is:	D	£3,018.00	-	-	-
- up to £1,000	D	£181.00	-	-	-
- over £1,000 and up to £2,000	D	£268.00	-	-	-
- over £2,000 and up to £5,000	D	£376.00	-	-	-
- over £5,000 and up to £10,000	D	£475.00	-	-	-
- over £10,000 and up to £20,000	D	£568.00	-	-	-
- over £20,000 and up to £30,000	D	£771.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Regularisation Charge continued Work for which the estimated cost is:					
- over £30,000 and up to £40,000	D	£947.00	-	-	-
- over £40,000 and up to £50,000	D	£1,132.00	-	-	-
- over £50,000 and up to £60,000	D	£1,314.00	-	-	-
- over £60,000 and up to £70,000	D	£1,510.00	-	-	-
- over £70,000 and up to £80,000	D	£1,717.00	-	-	-
- over £80,000 and up to £90,000	D	£1,813.00	-	-	-
- over £90,000 and up to £100,000	D	£1,989.00	-	-	-
- over £100,000 and up to £125,000	D	£2,175.00	-	-	-
- over £125,000 and up to £150,000	D	£2,368.00	-	-	-
- over £150,000 and up to £175,000	D	£2,567.00	-	-	-
- over £175,000 and up to £200,000	D	£2,759.00	-	-	-
- over £200,000 and up to £225,000	D	£2,952.00	-	-	-
- over £225,000 and up to £250,000	D	£3,145.00	-	-	-
MINIMUM CHARGES Standard Charge/ Building Notice Charge Fitting a solid roof to a conservatory	D	£306.00	-	-	-
Renovation of a thermal element (Domestic): The minimum charge for renovation of ground floors and external walls where work applies to 50% or more of the total surface area of that element throughout the dwelling.	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Renovation of a thermal element (Non-Domestic): The charge shall be based on 20% of the estimated cost of the work (see Schedule 3 'charges for all other work' table above), subject to a minimum charge of:	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Replacement Windows (Domestic): The minimum charge for a scheme of windows and/or door replacements in dwellings, not installed under a Competent Persons Scheme.	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Replacement Windows (Non-Domestic): The charge shall be based on 20% of the estimated cost of the work, subject to a minimum charge of:	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Where electrical works are to be carried out to a dwelling and the work is under the control of the Council the following charge will apply:	D	£306.00	-	-	-
Installation of PV panels or solar heating system to an existing dwelling	D	-	£204.00	£272.00	£128.00
Replacement Roof Covering (Domestic): The minimum charge for a replacement roof covering where work applies to 50% or more of the total surface area	D	£167.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Standard Charge/ Building Notice Charge continued Replacement Roof Covering (Non-Domestic): The charge shall be based on 20% of the estimated cost of the work (see Schedule 3 'charges for all other work' table above), subject to a minimum charge of:	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Wood burning stoves	D	£310.00	-	-	-
Wet system solid fuel installation/boiler	D	£331.00	-	-	-
Boilers/Heating Installations: The charge for boilers/heating installations with an output of over 50KW will be subject to a charge of:	D	£307.00	-	-	-
Unvented hot water system	D	-	£306.00	£306.00	£128.00
Oil/Non-mains gas fuel storage systems	D	£249.00	-	-	-
Chimney lining	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Installation of cavity wall insulation	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Wind Turbines	D	£167.00	-	-	-
Removal of a loadbearing wall and insertion of a steel beam (Please note that if structural calculations are defective and require more than one check, a fee of £50 (plus VAT) per each additional check will be charged. Accordingly, it is recommended that the services of a professionally qualified engineer are used)	D	£245.00	-	-	-
Replacement Waste Treatment Plant (e.g. septic tanks)	D	£307.00	-	-	-
Regularisation Charge Fitting a solid roof to a conservatory	D	£347.00	-	-	-
Renovation of a thermal element (Domestic): The minimum charge for renovation of ground floors and external walls where work applies to 50% or more of the total surface area of that element throughout the dwelling.	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Renovation of a thermal element (Non-Domestic): The charge shall be based on 20% of the estimated cost of the work (see Schedule 3 'charges for all other work' table above), subject to a minimum charge of:	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Replacement Windows (Domestic): The minimum charge for a scheme of windows and/or door replacements in dwellings, not installed under a Competent Persons Scheme.	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Replacement Windows (Non-Domestic): The charge shall be based on 20% of the estimated cost of the work, subject to a minimum charge of:	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Where electrical works are to be carried out to a dwelling and the work is under the control of the Council the following charge will apply:	D	£380.00	-	-	-
Installation of PV panels or solar heating system to an existing dwelling	D	-	£255.00	£283.00	£160.00
Replacement Roof Covering (Domestic): The minimum charge for a replacement roof covering where work applies to 50% or more of the total surface area	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Replacement Roof Covering (Non-Domestic): The charge shall be based on 20% of the estimated cost of the work (see Schedule 3 'charges for all other work' table above), subject to a minimum charge of:	D	£207.00	-	-	-

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Regularisation Charge continued					
Wet system solid fuel installation/boiler	D	£414.00	-	-	-
Boilers/Heating Installations: The charge for boilers/heating installations with an output of over 50KW will be subject to a charge of:	D	£383.00	-	-	-
Unvented hot water system	D	-	£380.00	£380.00	£160.00
Oil/Non-mains gas fuel storage systems	D	£310.00	-	-	-
Chimney lining	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Installation of cavity wall insulation	D	£207.00	-	-	-
Wind Turbines	D	£255.00	-	-	-
Removal of a loadbearing wall and insertion of a steel beam (Please note that if structural calculations are defective and require more than one check, a fee of £50 (plus VAT) per each additional check will be charged. Accordingly, it is recommended that the services of a professionally qualified engineer are used)	D	£306.00	-	-	-
Replacement Waste Treatment Plant (e.g. septic tanks)	D	£380.00	-	-	-
Installing a solid fuel appliance like a stove or a boiler (wood, coal, oil etc) (If the installation is part of any other work like an extension please add this to the other charge)	D	£448.00	-	-	-
Miscellaneous Charges A site visit together with professional interpretation of Regulations and confirmation in writing as to whether the work undertaken was exempt from the Regulations in force at the time of construction.	D	£199.00	-	-	-
Searching of historic records	D	£53.00	-	-	-
Copy of completion certificate	D	£28.00	-	-	-
Site Inspection for completion certificate (over 12 months)	D	£69.00	-	-	-
Copy of notice of decision	D	£28.00	-	-	-
Pre-application advice including 'Do I need Building Regulation Consent' excluding 1st hour of consultation	D	£60.00	-	-	-
Written response to an enquiry on works not requiring an application. (e.g. confirmation of information available on internet or provided over the telephone). Includes a search on the presence of public sewers in relation to the development where applicable	D	£58.00	-	-	-
Written response for a query, including a search for information, where required (charges will therefore vary dependent on length of time taken to collate information). For each hour or part:	D	£68.00	-	-	-

		Harmonised	Copeland Non-harmonised	Allerdale Non-harmonised	Carlisle Non-harmonised
Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)			
Miscellaneous Charges continued Administration charges for dangerous buildings, demolitions, historic buildings (VAT is not payable for administration charges where work carried out is under the Council's Emergency Powers)	D	£54.00	-	-	-
Administering Demolition Counter Notices within 1 working week	D	-	£283.00	£283.00	£166.00
Demolition notice processed within statutory time period of 6 weeks	D	£0.00	-	-	-
Additional Structural Design Checks where Structural Design found to be defective (per check).	D	£68.00	-	-	-
Admin charge for Building Notice applications withdrawn by applicant prior to commencement or site inspection	D	£48.00	-	-	-
Making available drawings for viewing subject to redaction and permission of copyright ownership	D	£57.00	-	-	-
Regularisation pre-app visit	D	£85.00	-	-	-

Land & Property

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
SHOP MOBILITY Radar Keys (The price of Radar Keys reflects the cost to the Council in procuring them)	D	_	_	_	£3.30
		-	-	-	13.30
12 months membership of shop mobility 6 months membership of shop mobility	D D	-	-	-	£14.30 £7.70
					27.70
STREET NAMING & NUMBERING New Properties					
New Individual property (admin charges)	D	£59.00	-	-	-
New Street (admin charges) - for the first 10 units	D	£174.00	-	-	-
New Street (admin charges) - per unit after the first 10 units	D	£11.00	-	-	-
Redevelopment of existing building	D	£59.00	-	-	-
Alteration in either street name or property re numbering of a development after initial street name and numbering has been undertaken - for the first 10 units	D	£174.00	-	-	-
Alteration in either street name or property re numbering of a development after initial street name and numbering has been undertaken - per unit after the first 10 units	D	£11.00	-	-	-
Confirmation of postal address to solicitors or conveyances	D	£29.00	-	-	-
Existing Properties and Changes of Use Change of existing house name	D	£59.00	-	-	-
Adding an alias to a numbered property	D	£59.00	-	-	
Change of building name, flats etc - application fee	D	£116.00	-	-	
Change of building name, flats etc - per unit fee (in addition to application fee)	D	£15.00	-	-	
Request for street name change - application fee	D	£289.00	-	-	-
Request for street name change - per property (in addition to application fee)	D	£59.00	-	-	-
Request for street numbering where none existed - application fee	D	£289.00	-	-	-
Request for street numbering where none existed - per property (in addition to application fee)	D	£59.00	-	-	-
Sub division of existing building into individual units - application fee	D	£59.00	-	-	-
Sub division of existing building into individual units - per property (in addition to application fee)	D	£21.00	-	-	-

Land & Property continued

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
HARBOUR MOORING FEES					
Price per metre of the boat size	D	-	-	£69.00	-
ALLOTMENTS Full Plot Half Plot Rental - per square metre Water supply - for the year	D D D	- - - -	£47.00 £25.00 - -	- - -	- - £0.37 £16.00
PITCH FEES	_				
Per season - Adult	D	-	-	£207.00	£301.00
Per season - Junior Pitch and Accommodation/Season - Senior Clubs	D D	-	-	£73.00	£90.00 £785.00
Pitch and Accommodation/Season - Junior Clubs	D		-	-	£237.00
Senior Clubs per match	D		_	-	£83.00
Junior Clubs per match	D	_	-	-	£42.00
Dirty pitch penalty charge	D	-	-	-	£93.00
HIRE OF OUTSIDE SPACE Hire of outside space for Events / Activities (e.g. Castle Park, Trinity Gardens and others on request)	D	-	POA	-	-

Bereavement Services

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CREMATION		
Still born or Child up to 1 month	D	£0.00
Child 1 month to 17 years	D	£0.00
Cremation over 18 years - includes Medical referee fee, environmental levy & certificate of cremation	D	£1,185.00
Early Morning single slot Cremation - includes Medical Referee Fee and Environmental Levy, bio urn and certificate of cremation (Distington Hall)	D	£980.00
Direct Cremation / Public Health cremation	D	£670.00
Optional Fees		
Additional copies of Cremation Certificates	D D	£50.00
Strewing of remains in the grounds (without an appointment) Strewing of remains in the grounds (with appointment)	D	£25.00 £75.00
Audio / Visual Tributes	D	TBC
Use of Chapel of Rest (up to 72 hours) per 24 hours	D	£30.00
Use of Chapel to extend Service to double slot	D	£175.00
Cremation body parts, blocks & slides	D	£140.00
Casket	D	£65.00
CEMETERIES Interment Fees		
Still born Child up to 1 month	D	£0.00
Child 1 month to 17 years - including out of hours (Mon-Sat & Sun) & Bank Hols	D	£0.00
Interment 18 years and over	D	£960.00
Interment over 18 years (out of hours)	D	Additional 50% of full interment fee
Cremated Remains	D	£260.00
Strewing of cremated remains into a grave (below turf)	D	£100.00
Placing of cremated remains in Carlisle Crematorium garden of remembrance/woods with an appointment	D	£70.00
Placing of cremated remains in Carlisle Crematorium garden of remembrance/woods without an appointment	D	£30.00
For interment in a common grave	D	50% of full interment fee
Interment of Body Parts, Blocks and Slides	D	£130.00
Meadow burials	D	£775.00 Additional 30% of full
Extra depth grave (Treble) in certain areas only	D	interment fee
Out of our or the intervente	D	Additional 50% of full
Out of area charge for interments		interment fee
Exhumation	D	POA
Interment in a vault (only in certain areas) Interment of casket above 7' X 30" inclusive of handles - additional charge	D D	POA £295.00
_		1293.00
Exclusive Right of Burial Grave used for burial of child up to 18 years (30 year term) Babies and childrens burial ground	_	£95.00
Grave used for burial of child up to 18 years (50 year term) Babies and childrens burial ground	D	£125.00
Grave used for burial of person over 18 years (30 year term)	D	£900.00
Grave used for burial of person over 18 years (50 year term)	D	£1,495.00
Grave used for burial of Cremated Remains (30 year term)	D	£310.00
Grave used for burial of Cremated Remains (50 year term) Extension of Exclusive Right of Burial - 30 years	D D	£515.00 50% full price
Extension of Exclusive Right of Burial - 30 years Extension of Exclusive Right of Burial - 50 years	D	50% full price
Pre- purchase grave fee - space allowing	D	£105.00
Pre- purchase cremated remains grave fee - space allowing	D	£50.00
Admin charge for swapping an exclusive right or selling a right back to Council	D	£50.00

Bereavement Services continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CEMETERIES CONTINUED		
Woodland Burials	_	
Adult Grave for one burial (30 year term)	D D	£360.00
Adult Grave for two burials (30 year term) Adult Grave for one burial (50 year term)	D	£720.00 £645.00
Adult Grave for two burials (50 year term)	D	£980.00
Grave for Cremated Remains (30 year term)	D	£250.00
Grave for Cremated Remains (50 year term)	D	£490.00
Miscellaneous Fees		
Transfer of Exclusive Rights	D	£90.00
On-site location and Identification of grave	D	£55.00
Search fees (electronic)	D	£30.00
Print of electronic search	D	£5.00
Search fees (manual registers - per hour)	D D	£40.00 £45.00
Certified copy of entry of burial in register Use of burial chapels	D	£180.00
Re turf graves (at management discretion)	D	£45.00
Discretionary charge to Funeral Directors exceeding allocated service time	D	£210.00
Use of organ	D	£30.00
Grave Care Services		
Bi-Annual package	D	£125.00
Seasonal package	D	£300.00
MEMORIAL & INSCRIPTIONS		ļ
A headstone above 3' in height	D	£620.00
Placing a Headstone up to 3'	D	£255.00
Placing a Headstone/Monument to cover two grave spaces	D	Two times cost of single
		headstone Three times cost of
Placing a Headstone/Monument to cover three grave spaces	D	single headstone
Kerb surround	D	£810.00
Wooden cross	D	£50.00
Flat stone up to 12" x 12"	D	£105.00
Vase Additional inscription	D D	£95.00 £95.00
Replacement of existing Headstone admin fee	D	£30.00
Memorial Options (Carlisle Cemetery and Crematorium)		
Granite Plaques - 2 lines inscribed	D	£420.00
Granite Plaques - 3 lines inscribed	D	£541.00
Granite Plaques - 4/5 lines inscribed	D	£661.00
Granite Plaques - Each reserved line inscribed	D	£121.00
Bronze Plaques - 2 up to 4 lines inscribed	D	£425.00
Bronze Plaques - Replacement Bronze Plaque Bronze Plaques - Sheepfold Plaque	D D	£165.00 £502.00
Hardwood Seat (under review)	D	£1,371.00
Maintenance of Bench on request (Cleaned and stained) (under review)	D	£176.00
Memorial Gardens - Maryport		
Vase block lease 10 years	D	£335.00
Vase block lease 20 years	D	£445.00
Vase block plaque	D	£135.00
Re-lease of vase block 10 years	D	£85.00
Re-lease of vase block 20 years	D	£115.00
Wall plaque lease 10 years Wall plaque lease 20 years	D D	£170.00 £285.00
Blank wall plaque	D	£115.00
Re-lease of wall plaque 10 years	D	£60.00
Re-lease of wall plaque 20 years	D	£85.00
Cremated Remains Vault 20 year lease (includes 1st burial and inscribed plaque)	D	£1,000.00
Cremated Remains Vault 50 year lease (includes 1st burial and inscribed plaque)	D	£1,660.00
Burial of 2nd casket in vault	D	£115.00
New plaque following 2nd burial	D	£115.00

Bereavement Services continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
MEMORIAL & INSCRIPTIONS CONTINUED		
Distington Hall Crematorium Memorials		
Granite memorial plaque – double (15 year term)	D	£423.00
Granite memorial plaque – single (15 year term)	D	£234.00
Memorial plaque 15 year extension	D	£108.00
Memorial bench (incl plaque)	D	£1,205.00
Memorial tree leaf (5 year term)	D	£188.00
Memorial tree leaf – additional fee when purchased with original	D	£94.00
Memorial tree leaf 5 year extension	D	£150.00
Replica leaf in presentation box	D	£59.00
Trinity Gardens - Whitehaven		
Sandstone plaque	D	£267.00
Heather Garden Memorials - Carlisle		
Sanctum	D	£863.00
Extra letters/figures	D	£9.00
Vase holder	D	£35.00
Memorial Vase and Tablet	D	£535.00
Replacement Plaque on the Sanctum	D	£263.00
New Octagon Planter Plaques	D	£181.00
Replacement Plaque - Octagon Planters	D	£140.00
Mushroom Plaques	D	£350.00
Book of Remembrance - Inscription Charges (charges may be subject to supplier variation)		
2 line entry	D	£81.00
5 line entry	D	£148.00
5 line entry + Flower Emblem or Badge	D	£222.00
8 line entry	D	£183.00
8 line entry + Flower Emblem or Badge	D	£252.00
Baby Book of Rememberance		
Per line	D	£12.00
Motifs	D	£84.00
Rememberance Cards	_	
2 line entry	D	£52.00
5 line entry	D D	£91.00
5 line entry + Flower, Emblem or Badge	D	£170.00 £114.00
8 line entry 8 line entry + Flower, Emblem or Badge	D	£114.00 £190.00
Music/Tributes - Distington Crematorium		
Music	D	£0.00
Hold image	D	£34.00
Visual tribute initial fee	D	£34.00
1-15 pictures	D	£57.00
16-30 pictures	D	£106.00
31-50 pictures	D	£160.00
51-70 pictures	D	£200.00
71-100 pictures	D	£267.00
Tribute per minute (family video)	D	£14.00
Webcasting	D	£99.00
Recording	D	£85.00
Additional USB	D	£41.00
Copy of visual tribute	D	£23.00

Environmental Enforcement

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
DOG ENFORCEMENT Government Prescribed Fee - further amount additional to all expenses to be paid by a person claiming the person of a seized dog	S	£27.50	-	-	-
Working hours collection fee Out of hours' collection fee Return fee Travel - per mile Stray Dogs - collected via acceptance points Stray Dogs - through kennels Stray Dogs - through kennels - Daily Supplements	D D D D D	At cost At cost - - At cost - At cost £69.00	- - - -	- - - - At cost -	- - - - £0.57 - -
Dog returned directly home (not kennelled) - First incident 2nd & Subsequent Kennelling - Additional charge to be added to kennelling fees above ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCEMENT (FPN) Littering Second Offence/medium level offence	D D	£91.00 £91.00	<u>.</u>	<u>.</u>	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days Third Offence/High level Offence Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days Fly Tipping	D D D	£75.00 £500/ Summons £250.00	- - -	:	- - -
Second Offence/medium level offence Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days Third Offence/High level Offence Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D D D	£250.00 £175.00 £1000/ Summons £500.00	- - - -	- - -	- - -
Flyposting/Graffiti Second Offence/medium level offence Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days Third Offence/High level Offence Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D D D	£125.00 £75.00 £500/ Summons £250.00	- - -	- - -	- - -
Section 46 Breach Second Offence/medium level offence Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days Third Offence/High level Offence Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D D D	£100.00 £80.00 £100/ Summons No discount	- - -	- - -	- - - -
Failing to Furnish Documents Second Offence/medium level offence Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days Third Offence/High level Offence Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D D D	£200.00 £100.00 £300/ Summons £200.00	- - - -		- - - -

Environmental Enforcement continued

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Failure to Comply With a CPN					
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£100/ Summons	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days Third Offence/High level Offence	D D	No discount Summons	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	- -
Failure to Comply with PSPO					
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£100/ Summons	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days	D	£80.00	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence	D	Summons	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	-
Abandoned Vehicle					
First offence	D	£200.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£200.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence	D	Summons	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	-
Section 47 Breach					
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£100.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days	D	£80.00	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence	D	£100/ Summons	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	-
Householder Duty of Care					
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£300.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days	D	£150.00	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence	D	£600/Summons	-	-	-
FPN - Householder Duty of Care (Third Offence/High level Offence) if paid within 14 days	D	£300.00	-	-	-
CPN - Littering from a Vehicle					
First Offence	D	£150.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£150.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days	D	£75.00	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence	D	£150.00	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D	£150.00	-	-	-
Dog Fouling					
First offence	D	£75.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence	D	£100.00	-	-	-
Second Offence/medium level offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence	D	Summons	-	-	-
Third Offence/High level Offence - if paid within 14 days	D	No discount	-	-	-
Abandoned Vehicle Release					
Recovery	D	£360.00	-	-	-
Caravan	D	£240.00	-	-	-
Storage per day	D	£24.00	-	-	-

Environmental Protection

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
SMOKEFREE FIXED PENALTIES		
Smoking in Smoke Free Premises or Vehicles		
Fixed Penalty Notice	s	£50.00
Reduced charge if paid within 15 days	s	£30.00
Maximum fine if prosecuted and convicted by a court	S	£200.00
Failure to Display No-Smoking Signs		
Fixed Penalty Notice	S	£200.00
Reduced charge if paid within 15 days	S	£150.00
Maximum fine if prosecuted and convicted by a court	S	£1,000.00
Maximum fine if prosecuted and convicted by a court	S	£2,500.00
SHIP SANITARY CERTIFICATION BY GROSS TONNAGE		
Up to 1,000	S	£125.00
1,001 to 3,000	S	£170.00
3,001 to 10,000	S	£250.00
10,001 to 20,000	S	£325.00
20,001 to 30,000	S	£415.00
Over 30,000	S	£480.00
Vessel with capacity to carry 50 - 1,000 persons	S	£480.00
Vessel with capacity to carry over 1,000 persons	S	£820.00
Extension of current valid sanitation certificate (one month)	S	£95.00
Ship/Port microbiological water sampling for drinking water per sample; plus analysis costs	D	£112.00
PRIVATE WATER SUPPLIES		
Risk Assessment (for each assessment)	D	£81 hourly rate
Sampling (for each visit) - No fee is payable where a sample is taken and analysed solely to confirm or clarify the results of	D	£113.00
the analysis of a previous sample.		
Investigation (for each investigation)	D	£113.00
Granting an authorisation (for each authorisation)	D	£113.00
Analysing a Sample		
Taken under Regulation 10 (for parameters referred to in paragraph (1)(a) to (e) of that regulation)	D	Analysis Costs
Taken during Group A parameter monitoring	D	Analysis Costs
Taken during Group B parameter monitoring and monitoring	D	Analysis Costs
CONTAMINATED LAND		
Contaminated Land Information Request - per hour	D	£83.00

Environmental Protection continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
LOCAL AUTHORITY POLLUTION PREVENTION CONTROL (LAPPC)		
Application Fee		
Standard process (includes solvent emission activity) (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application,		04.650.00
add an extra charge of £310 to the amount)	S	£1,650.00
Additional fee for operating without a permit (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an	S	C1 100 00
extra charge of £310 to the amount)	3	£1,188.00
PVRI, SWOBs and Dry Cleaners (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an extra charge	S	£155.00
of £310 to the amount)	3	1155.00
PVR I & II combined (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an extra charge of £310 to	S	£257.00
the amount)		2237.00
VRs and other Reduced Fee Activities (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an extra	S	£362.00
charge of £310 to the amount)		
Reduced fee activities: additional fee for operating without a permit (Where an application is for a combined Part B and	S	£71.00
waste application, add an extra charge of £310 to the amount)		
Mobile plant (for 1st and 2nd application) (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an	S	£1,650.00
extra charge of £310 to the amount)		
Mobile plant (for 3rd to 7th applications) (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an	S	£985.00
extra charge of £310 to the amount)		2303.00
Mobile plant (for 8th and subsequent applications) (Where an application is for a combined Part B and waste application, add an extra charge of £310 to the amount)	S	£498.00
Annual Subsistence Charge Standard Process Low (the additional amounts in brackets must be added to the charge where a permit is for a combined B and waste installation)	S	£772 (+£104)
Standard Processes Medium (the additional amounts in brackets must be added to the charge where a permit is for a combined B and waste installation)	S	£1,161 (+£156)
Standard Processes High (the additional amounts in brackets must be added to the charge where a permit is for a combined B and waste installation)	S	£1,747 (+£207)
PVRI, SWOBs and Dry Cleaners - Low	S	£79.00
PVRI, SWOBs and Dry Cleaners- Medium	S	£158.00
PVRI, SWOBs and Dry Cleaners- High	S	£237.00
PVR I & II combined - Low	S	£113.00
PVR I & II combined - Medium	S	£226.00
PVR I & II combined - High	S	£341.00
VR's and other Reduced Fees Low	S	£228.00
VR's and other Reduced Fees Medium	S	£365.00
VR's and other Reduced Fees High	S	£548.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 1st and 2nd permits - Low	S	£626.00
Mobile plant, for first and second permits- Medium	S	£1,034.00
Mobile plant, for first and second permits- High	S	£1,551.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 3rd to 7th permits - Low	S	£385.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 3rd to 7th permits - Medium	S	£617.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 3rd to 7th permits - High	S	£924.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 8th and subsequent permits - Low	S	£198.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 8th and subsequent permits - Medium	S	£316.00
Mobile screening and crushing plant for 8th and subsequent permits - High	S S	£473.00
Late payment fee))	£52.00
Where a Part B installation is subject to reporting under the E-PRTR Regulation, add an extra charge to the above of	S	£104.00

Environmental Protection continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
LOCAL AUTHORITY POLLUTION PREVENTION CONTROL (LAPPC) CONTINUED	1	
Transfer and Surrender	1	
Standard Process Transfer	S	£169.00
Standard Process partial transfer	S	£497.00
New operator at low risk reduced fee activity	S	£78.00
Surrender: all part B activities	S	£0.00
Reduced fee activities: transfer	S	£0.00
Reduced fees activities: partial transfer	S	£47.00
Temporary Transfer to Mobiles		
First Transfer, Repeat Transfer, Repeat following enforcement of warning	S	£53.00
Substantial Change		
Standard process	S	£1,050.00
Standard process where the substantial change results in new PPC activity	S	£1,650.00
Reduced Fees activities	S	£102.00
Local Authority Integrated Pollution Prevention & Control (where paid quarterly the total amount payable will be		
increased by £38)	1	
Application (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E-PRTR Regulation)	s	£3,363.00
Additional fee for operating without a permit (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with	s	£1,188.00
reporting under the E-PRTR Regulation)		11,100.00
Annual subsistence - Low (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E PRTR Regulation)	S	£1,447.00
Annual subsistence - Medium (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under	s	C1 C11 00
the E-PRTR Regulation)		£1,611.00
Annual subsistence - High (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the PRTR Regulation)	S	£2,334.00
Late payment fee (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E-PRTR	s	£52.00
Regulation) Substantial variation (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E-		252.00
PRTR Regulation)	S	£1,368.00
Substantial Variation (where 9 (2) (a) or 9 (2) (b) of the scheme applies)	S	£3,363.00
Transfer (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E-PRTR	S	£235.00
Regulation) Partial transfer (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E-PRTR	S	£698.00
Regulation)		1030.00
Surrender (includes the additional £104 charge to cover LA extra costs in dealing with reporting under the E-PRTR Regulation)	S	£698.00
DOLLUTION & NOISE CONTROL		
POLLUTION & NOISE CONTROL Sparch & Enguiry Foos External		
Search & Enquiry Fees External Domestic	S	£105.00
Commercial	S	£209.00
Sale of business enquiry information	S	£94.00
		254.00
SWOBs (Small Waste Oil Burners)	1	
Initial Application Fee	S	£3,218.00
Annual Fee	s	£1,384.00

Environmental Health

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CONSENT TO TRADE IN DESIGNATED STREET					
Profit making organisation - New Town Centre Area (regular per day)	D	_	_	£56.00	_
Profit making organisation - New Town Centre Area (occasional per day)	D	_	_	£83.00	_
Profit making organisation - Excluding New Town Centre Area (regular per day)	D	_	_	£42.00	_
Profit making organisation - Excluding New Town Centre Area (occasional per day)	D	-	-	£63.00	-
Profit making organisation - All other areas (regular per day)	D	-	-	£35.00	-
Profit making organisation - All other areas (occasional per day)	D	-	-	£53.00	-
Non profit making organisation - New Town Centre Area (regular per day)	D	-	-	£19.00	-
Non profit making organisation - New Town Centre Area (occasional per day)	D	-	-	£29.00	-
Non profit making organisation - Excluding New Town Centre Area (regular per day)	D	-	-	£19.00	-
Non profit making organisation - Excluding New Town Centre Area (occasional per day)	D	-	-	£29.00	-
Non profit making organisation - All other areas (regular per day)	D	-	-	£16.00	-
Non profit making organisation - All other areas (occasional per day)	D	-	-	£24.00	-
Street Trader - New (annual charge)	D	-	-	-	£302.00
Street Trader - Renewal (annual charge)	D	-	-	-	£275.00
Street Trader - Change of site from original application	D	-	-	-	£61.00
Street Trader - Occasional (up to one moth)	D	-	-	-	£65.30 or £39.90 for annual consent holders
ANIMAL LICENSING					
Dangerous Wild Animals (2 year licence)					
Officer hourly rate applied for applications exceeding 3 hours of officer time	t A t B D	£234.00 £125.00	-	-	-
	tal	£359.00			
Officer hourly rate applied for applications exceeding 3 hours		£81.00			
Variation (requiring visit) + specialist vetinary fees (if required - arranged by LA and recovered from applicant)	D	£156.00	-	-	-

Environmental Health continued

	*	Harmonised	Copeland Non-harmonised	Allerdale Non-harmonised	Carlisle Non-harmonised
Description		2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
ANIMAL LICENSING CONTINUED					
Riding Establishments/Hiring Out of Horses		62.47.00			
Part New (+ LA appointed veterinary fees) Part Tot	3 D	£247.00 £62.00 £309.00		-	-
Part Renewal (+ LA appointed veterinary fees) Part		£213.00 £62.00		-	-
Tot	1	£275.00			
Compliance visit (Hourly Rate)	D	£75.60	-	-	-
Animal Boarding (includes Kennels, Catteries & Dog Day Care)					
Part New Part		£213.00 £62.00		-	-
Tot		£275.00			
Part	4	£190.00	-	-	-
Renewal Part Tot		£62.00 £252.00			
Compliance visit (Hourly Rate)	D	£81.00	-	-	-
Home Boarding					
Part		£164.00		-	-
New Part Tot		£41.00 £205.00			
Part	4	£149.00	-	-	_
Renewal	3 D	£41.00			
Tot	1	£190.00			
Compliance visit (Hourly Rate)	D	£81.00	-	-	-

Environmental Health continued

Description		*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Dog Breeding New (+ LA appointed veterinary fees)	Part A Part B Total	D	£214.00 £62.00 £276.00	-	-	-
Renewal (+ LA appointed veterinary fees where business identified as High Risk following risk assessment)	Part A Part B Total	D	£190.00 £62.00 £252.00	-	-	-
Compliance visit (Hourly Rate)		D	£81.00	-	-	-
Zoo Licence - Fee calculated based on officer time spent considering the application, conducting the inspethe expenses of the personnel involved (including visit by DEFRA appointed Vet)	ctions and					
New (4 year licence) + DEFRA Vets Fee (Application / Year 1 and Year 4) + LA appointed vet fee for periodic inspections	Part A Part B Total	D	£389.00 £623.00 (includes LA annual visits) £1,012.00	-	-	-
Officer hourly rate applied for applications exceeding 5 hours			£81.00			
Renewal (6 year licence) + DEFRA Vets Fee (Year 3 and Year 6) + LA appointed vet fee for periodic inspections	Part A Part B Total	D	£311.00 £934.00 £1,245.00	-	-	-
Officer hourly rate applied for applications exceeding 4 hours			£81.00			
New – licence with dispensation – 4 year licence + additional fees to cover nominated inspector as directed by Secretary of State for s14 dispensation periodic inspections	Part A Part B Total	D	£234.00 £311.00 (includes LA annual visits) £545.00	-	-	-
Officer hourly rate applied for applications exceeding 2 hours			£81.00			
Renewal of licence with dispensation – 6 year licence + additional fees to cover nominated inspector as directed by Secretary of State for s14 dispensation periodic inspections	Part A Part B Total	D	£156.00 £466.00 (includes LA annual visits) £622.00	-	-	-
Officer hourly rate applied for applications exceeding 2 hours			£81.00			
Special Inspection + LA Appointed vets fees		D	Calculated at an hourly rate of £81.00	-	-	-
Variation (requiring visit) + DEFRA Vets Fee/LA Appointed vets fees, if required		D	£156.00	-	-	-
Minor Variation of Licence (Administrative change)		D	£33.00	-	-	-

Environmental Health continued

Description		*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Keeping/Training Animals for Exhibition Keeping Animals for Exhibition - 3 Year Licence (New/Renewal)	Part A Part B Total	D	£214.00 £62.00 £276.00	-	-	-
Miscellaneous Animal Licensing Fees Additional Animal Licensable Activities - New/renewal + LA appointed vetinary fees if appropriate licensable activity (This additional charge applies to multi-activity licences. Please note the higher licence application fee will apply in all cases. The compliance visit fee will not be applied for keeping/training animals for exhibition licence)	Part A Part B Total	D	£98.00 £62.00 £160.00	-	-	-
Additional Licensable Activities - Compliance (This additional charge applies to multi-activity licences. Please note the higher licence application fee will apply in all cases. The compliance visit fee will not be applied for keeping/training animals for exhibition licence)		D	Calculated at an hourly rate of £81.00	-	-	-
Variation to licence/re-evaluation of star rating - Animal Boarding / Pet Shops / Keeping animals for exhibition		D	£156.00	-	-	-
Variation to licence/re-evaluation of star rating - Dog Breeding / Hiring out horses; plus LA appointed vetinary fees		D	£156.00	-	-	-
Minor Variation of Licence (Administrative change)		D	£33.00	-	-	-
Transfer of Licence due to death of licensee		D	£33.00	-	-	-
WORKS IN DEFAULT Carrying out works in default for notices served under Town and County Planning, Housing, Public Health, Environmental Protection Prevention of Damage by Pests, Local Government Miscellaneous Provisions and Building Acts and for the administration of emergency remedial action carried out under the Housing Act 2004. (Unpaid debt will be charged at the local authority interest rate approved by finance and calculated annually will be added. (Currently 6%))		D	Cost of the works plus officer time at Hourly rate of £81.00	-	-	-
BOATS & SMALL CRAFT Boatsman licence (Motor boat, rowing boat or sail boat) - NEW Boatsman licence (Motor boat, rowing boat or sail boat) - RENEWAL Small craft (sailboard, windsurf, canoe or kayak); per boat Boats 1-20 vessels Boats 21-30 vessels		D D D D	£38.00 £35.00 £22.00 £476.00 £532.50	- - - -	- - - -	-

Pest Control

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Rat Treatment Pack – 1 visit with advice (single domestic property)	D	No charge
Rat/mice – survey and Treatment with 2 visits (single domestic property)	D	£76.00
Rat/mice – survey and Treatment with 2 visits (commercial property including holiday lets)	D	From £118.00
Wasp Treatment (single domestic property). Additional nests in different locations at same property £20	D	£76.00
Wasp Treatment (commercial property including holiday lets). Additional nests in different locations at same property £20	D	From £118.00
Ants, fleas, cockroaches, bedbugs (single domestic property – based on a 2 bedroom property)	D	From £76.00
Wasps, other insects pests, mice rats – commercial property including holiday lets	D	From £118.00
12 month commercial contract	D	From £257.00
Loft clearance/disinfection (includes waste removal)	D	From £275.00

Waste

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including
BULKY WASTE COLLECTION		VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)
Bulky Waste Collection - 3 Items	D	£39.00			
	"		-	-	·
Each Additional item after initial 3 (up to 6 individual items)	D	£7.00	-	-	-
REPLACEMENT/ADDITIONAL BINS					
Replacement Refuse Bin - New					
140 Litre Refuse Bin - delivered	D	£28.00	-	-	-
180 Litre Refuse Bin - delivered	D	£30.00	-	-	-
240 Litre Refuse or Garden Waste Bin - delivered	D	£35.00	-	-	-
360 Litre Large Families - delivered	D	£48.00	-	-	-
Miscellaneous items					
Additional 2nd garden waste bin if capacity	D	£35.00	-	-	-
160 litre Standard Seagull Sack - delivered	D	£9.00	-	-	-
90 litre Seagull Sack - delivered	D	£5.00	-	-	-
Box Cover	D	£0.00	-	-	-
Recycling Bag (Green) - delivered	D	£5.00	-	-	-
Recycling Box (Green) - delivered	D	£5.00	-	-	-
New Build Properties					
180 Litre Refuse Bin	D	£82.00	-	_	_
1100 Litre Euro Bins to new-build flats	D	POA	-	-	-
FAIL/IDONINAFAITAL CLEANCING					
ENVIRONMENTAL CLEANSING					
Standard installation charge for a litter/dog bin (inc site survey) (additional charges may apply for difficulty of access	D	-	£67.00	-	£93.00
or distance) Litter/dog bin servicing charge (per collection)	D		C0 00		POA
Emergency/immediate response to issues for 3rd parties e.g. to remove needles, clean up spillage of diesel	D	- £80.00	£8.00	-	PUA
Lineigency/inimediate response to issues for 5rd parties e.g. to remove needles, clean up spillage of dieser	"	180.00	-	-	_
GARAGE CHARGES					
Class 4 vehicles	D	£47.00	-	-	-
Class 5 vehicles	D	£52.00	-	-	-
Class 7 vehicles	D	£52.00	-	-	-
Taxi MOT (as part of periodic test)	D	£16.00	-	-	-
Discounted rate for Cumberland Council Staff and immediate family member: Class 4 vehicles only	D	£42.00	-	-	-
Discounted rate for Cumberland Council Staff and immediate family member: Class 5 vehicles only	D	£47.00	-	-	-
External hourly rate	D	TBC	-	-	-

Trade Waste

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
COMMERCIAL COMMER		
Containers - Per Collection		
120L wheeled container	D	£6.00
240L wheeled container	D	£8.00
360L wheeled container	D	£10.00
660L wheeled container	D	£18.00
1100L wheeled container	D	£26.00
Commercial Refuse Orange Sacks		
- per 25	D	£93.00
- per 50	D	£144.00
- per 100	D	£258.00
- per 200	D	£479.00
240L wheeled container	D	£6.00
360L wheeled container	D	£7.00
660L wheeled container	D	£11.00
1100L wheeled container	D	£19.00
CHARGEABLE HOUSEHOLD WASTE		
Containers - Per Collection		
120L wheeled container	D	£4.00
240L wheeled container	D	£7.00
360L wheeled container	D	£8.00
660L wheeled container	D	£14.00
1100L wheeled container	D	£24.00
Household Waste Orange Sacks		
- per 25	D	£77.00
- per 50	D	£129.00
- per 100	D	£216.00
Household Refuse Recycling Bins (Paper, Glass and Cans) - Hire Per Week Per Collection		
240L wheeled container	D	£5.00
360L wheeled container	D	£6.00
660L wheeled container	D	£9.00
1100L wheeled container	D	£15.00
Trade waste contract - early termination charge - If it relates to industrial waste, or outside of the borough it will be	D	£52.00
standard rated Waste transfer note - failure to return	D	£124.00
waste transfer note Talliare to retain		1124.00
CHARGEABLE HOUSEHOLD WASTE (CHARITIES & COMMUNITY GROUPS)		
Containers - Per Collection		05.00
240L wheeled container 360L wheeled container	D D	£5.00 £6.00
660L wheeled container	D	£10.50
1100L wheeled container	D	£17.50
Household Waste Orange Sacks		
- per 25	D	£67.00
- per 50 - per 100	D D	£98.00 £165.00
PCI 100	້	1105.00
Household Refuse Recycling Bins (Paper, Glass and Cans) - Hire Per Week Per Collection		
240L wheeled container	D	£4.00
360L wheeled container	D	£5.00
660L wheeled container	l D	£8.00

Land Charges

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
LLC1 only (plus where applicable LDNP fee)	D	-	£25.30	£25.30	Service provided by HM Land Registry
LLC1 additional parcel of land (plus where applicable LDNP fee)	D	-	£6.10	£6.10	Service provided by HM Land Registry
CON29R only	D	£118.02	-	-	-
CON29R additional parcel of land	D	£18.12	-	-	
CON29R only - Commercial properties - One parcel of land	D	£165.60	-	-	
CON29R only - Commercial properties - additional parcel of land	D	£33.90	-	-	
CON290 Questions 4 - 21 (Highways provide response for q.4 and q.21) (plus where applicable LDNP fee)	D	£24.00	-	-	-
CON290 Question 22	D	£37.92	-	-	-
Registration of a light obstruction notice plus any applicable registration	D	£37.50	-	-	-
Filing a Lands Tribunal light obstruction certificate	D	£37.50	-	-	
Variation or cancellation of a light obstruction notice	D	£37.50	-	-	-
Inspection of documents relating to a light obstruction notice	D	£0.00	-	-	-
Additional enquiry submitted with search by solicitor	D	£19.40	-	-	-
Copy of Land Charge documents e.g. S106, TPOs etc.	D	£28.00	-	-	-
Each printed enquiry – Urban	D	£16.90	-	-	-
Each printed enquiry – Rural	D	£16.90	-	-	-
Each additional enquiry	D	£16.90	-	-	-
Lake District National Park Fee	D	£38.60	-	-	-

Taxi Licensing

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
TAXI LICENSING					
Dual Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver Licence New application (3 years)**		ТВС	_	_	
New application (5 years)		TBC	_	-	-
Renewal application (3 years)**		ТВС	-	-	-
Hackney Carriage Driver Licence New (one year)**	D	-	£165.00	Part A £154.10 Part B £16.80 Total £170.90	£220.00
New (three years)**	D	-	-	Part A £217.90 Part B £30.70 Total £248.60	£391.00
Renewal (one year)**	D	-	£165.00	Part A £102.20 Part B £16.80 Total £119.00	£149.00
Renewal (three years)**	D	-	-	Part A £163.90 Part B £30.70 Total £194.60	£281.00
Replacement of damaged badge (on producing existing)	D	£18.00	-	-	-
Replacement of lost badge	D	£20.00	-	-	-
Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licence			5424.20	C4 47 00	6354.00
New (one year)** Renewal (one year)**	D D	-	£131.20 £131.20	£147.00 £110.00	£254.00 £212.00
Transfer	D	-	£135.00	£25.00	£39.00
Door Logo (per set)	D	£26.00	-	-	-
Replacement damaged plates (produce existing)	D	-	£9.00	one plate £24.20 two plates £29.70	£17.00
Replacement lost plates**	D	-	£9.00	£34.00	£17.00
Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licence: plate fee	D	-	£9.00	Part of application fee	£17.00
Duplicate licence	D	£17.00	-	-	-
Substitute/ Change of vehicle	D	£59.00	-	-	-
Change of registration	D	£35.00	-	-	-
DVLA Licence Check (per year) (costs are incorporated in the HC/PH driver application fee – those drivers not due to renew will need to pay costs from April 2022 for the years left on their current licence)	D	£6.00	-	-	-
NR3 Database contribution (per year) (costs are incorporated in the HC/PH driver application fee – those drivers not due to renew will need to pay costs from April 2022 for the years left on their current licence)	D	£7.00	-	-	-

Taxi Licensing continued

		Harmonised	Copeland Non-harmonised	Allerdale Non-harmonised	Carlisle Non-harmonised
Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Private Hire Driver Licence New (one year)**	D	-	-	Part A £134.90 Part B £17.40 Total £153.20	
New (three years)**	D	-	£165.00	Part A £160.20 Part B £32.60 Total £192.80	
Renewal (one year)**	D	-	-	Part A £80.90 Part B £17.40 Total £98.30	
Renewal (three years)**	D	-	-	Part A £108.60 Part B £32.60 Total £141.20	
Replacement of damaged badge (on producing existing) Replacement of lost badge Private Hire Vehicle Licence	D D	£18.00 £20.00		- -	-
New (one year)**	D	-	£131.20	£125.00	£244.00
Renewal (one year)**	D	-	£131.20	£105.00	£185.00
Replacement damaged plates (produce existing)	D	-	£9.00	one plate £24.20 two plates £29.70	
Replacement lost plates	D	-	£9.00	· ·	
Private Hire Licence Fee: plate fee	D	-	£9.00	Part of application fee	£17.00
Change of registration	D	£36.00		-	-
Duplicate Transfer	D D	£17.00	- £135.00	- £25.00	- £39.00
Substitute/ Change of Vehicle	D	-	transfer £135.30 plate £9.00 admin £16.50	£40.00	

Taxi Licensing continued

		Harmonised	Copeland Non-harmonised	Allerdale Non-harmonised	Carlisle Non-harmonised
Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Private Hire Operator					
New (three years)**	D	-	-	£171.00	-
New (five years)**	D	-	£198.00	£218.00	-
Renewal (three years)**	D	-	-	£150.00	-
Renewal (five years)**	D	-	£198.00	£218.00	-
Private Hire Operator - 1 Year					
1-5 Vehicles**	D	-	-	-	£232.00
6-10 Vehicles**	D	-	-	-	£310.00
11-20 Vehicles**	D	-	-	-	£360.00
21-30 Vehicles**	D	=	-	-	£408.00
Private Hire Operator - 5 Years					
1-5 Vehicles**	D	-	-	-	£550.00
6-10 Vehicles**	D	=	-	-	£700.00
11-20 Vehicles** 21-30 Vehicles**	D D	-	· -	-	£810.00 £975.00
Miscellaneous Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Fees	ט	-	_	-	1975.00
Test Fee (Did not turn up) HC	D	£31.40		_	_
Test Fee (Did not turn up) PC	D	£31.40		-	·
Administrative Fee for processing refund or transfer	D	£17.00		_	_
Certificate of Compliance (MOT for licensed vehicles)	D	£12.00		_	_
AUCTIONEERS	_				
Auctioneers	D		POA		£57.00

Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing – fees marked with ** are to be set following implementation of a single set of conditions and can only to be implemented following consultation

Licensing

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
SCRAP METAL Site Licence		
New	D	£426.50
Renewal Site variation	D D	£409.00 £34.00
Duplicate	D	£12.50
Variation Name	D	£34.00
Name Site Manager	D	£85.50
Collector to Site	D	£238.00
Add site	D	£170.00
Collectors Licence		
New	D	£324.00
Renewal	D	£324.00
Variation	D	£34.00
Duplicate	D	£10.50
HYPNOTISM		
New	D	£235.00
Duplicate	D	£17.50
SEX SHOPS/SEX CINEMAS/SEXUAL ENTERTAINMENT VENUES New	D	£2,549.00
Renewal	D	£2,266.00
Variation	D	£300.00
Transfer	D	£145.00
Paragraph 7 waiver	D	£612.00
New application following waiver refusal	D	£487.00
Duplicate	D	£18.00
PREMISES LICENCE & CLUB PREMISES CERTIFICATE		
Initial Application Fee		
No rateable value to 4300	S	£100.00
4301-33000	S	£190.00
33001-87000	S	£315.00
87001-125000	s	£450.00
125001+	S	£635.00
		1000.00
Multiplier applied to premises in bands 87001-125000 (x2) - where the premises are exclusively or primarily in the business of selling alcohol - Application Fee	S	£900.00
Multiplier applied to premises in bands 125001+ (x3)- where the premises are exclusively or primarily in the business of selling alcohol - Application Fee	S	£1,905.00
Variation Fee No rateable value to 4300	s	£100.00
4301-33000	s	£190.00
33001-87000	S	£315.00
87001-125000	S	£450.00
125001 +	S	£635.00
Multiplier applied to premises in bands 87001-125000 (x2) - where the premises are exclusively or primarily in the business of selling alcohol - Application Fee	S	£900.00
Multiplier applied to premises in bands 125001+ (x3)- where the premises are exclusively or primarily in the business of selling alcohol - Application Fee	S	£1,905.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
PREMISES LICENCE & CLUB PREMISES CERTIFICATE CONTINUED		
Annual Fee No rateable value to 4300	S	£70.00
4301-33000	S	£180.00
33001-87000	s	£295.00
87001-125000	S	£320.00
125001 +	S	£350.00
Multiplier applied to premises in band 87001-125000 (x2) - where the premises are exclusively or primarily in the business of selling alcohol -Annual Charge	S	£640.00
Multiplier applied to premises in bands 125001+ (x3)- where the premises are exclusively or primarily in the business of selling alcohol -Annual Charge	S	£1,050.00
LARGE PREMISES OR EVENTS New and Variation Fee - Number in Attendance at any one Time 5000 to 9999	S	£1,000.00
10000 to 14999	S	£2,000.00
15000 to 19999	S	£4,000.00
20000 to 29999	S	£8,000.00
30000 to 39999	S	£16,000.00
40000 to 49999	S	£24,000.00
50000 to 59999	S	£32,000.00
60000 to 69999	S	£40,000.00
70000 to 79999	S	£48,000.00
80000 to 89999	S	£56,000.00
90000 and over	S	£64,000.00
Annual Fee - Number in Attendance at any one Time 5000 to 9999	s	CE00.00
10000 to 14999	S	£500.00 £1,000.00
15000 to 19999	S	£2,000.00
20000 to 29999	S	£4,000.00
30000 to 39999	S	£8,000.00
40000 to 49999	S	£12,000.00
50000 to 59999	S	£16,000.00
60000 to 69999	S	£20,000.00
70000 to 79999	S	£24,000.00
80000 to 89999	S	£28,000.00
90000 and over	S	£32,000.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
PERMITTED TEMPORARY ACTIVITIES, PERSONAL LICENCES & MISCELLANEOUS		
Section 25 (theft, loss, etc. of premises licence or summary)	S	£10.50
Section 29 (application for provisional statement where premises being built, etc.)	S	£315.00
Section 33 (notification of change of name or address)	S	£10.50
Section 37 (application to vary licence to specify individual as premises supervisor)	S	£23.00
Section 42 (application for transfer of premises licence)	S	£23.00
Section 47 (interim authority notice following death etc. of licence holder)	S	£23.00
Section 79 (theft, loss etc. of certificate or summary)	s	£10.50
Section 82 (notification of change of name or alteration of rules of club)	S	£10.50
Section 83 (1) or (2) (change of relevant registered address of club)	S	£10.50
Section 100 (temporary event notice)	S	£21.00
Section 110 (theft, loss etc. of temporary event notice)	S	£10.50
Section 117 (application for a grant of personal licence)	S	£37.00
Section 126 (theft, loss etc. of personal licence)	S	£10.50
Section 127 (duty to notify change of name or address)	S	£10.50
Section 178 (right of freeholder etc. to be notified of licensing matters)	S	£21.00
Section 41A (application for a minor variation to a premises licence) or Section 86A (application for a minor variation to a club premises certificate)	S	£89.00
Section 41D (application for the mandatory alcohol condition requiring a Designated Premises Supervisor in respect of a premises licence to be dis-applied)	S	£23.00
Applications covering the provision of regulated entertainment only (excluding the sale of alcohol) Application by a proprietor of an educational institution(school or college) in respect of premises that are, or form part of, the educational institution and the provision of regulated entertainment on the premises is carried on by the educational institution for and on behalf of the purposes of the establishment.	S	£0.00
Application is in respect of premises that are or form part of a church or chapel hall or other similar building or village, parish or community hall or similar building	S	£0.00
GAMBLING New Application Bingo Betting premises (excluding tracks) Race Tracks Family entertainment centres Adult gaming centre	D D D D	£2,833.00 £2,039.00 £2,575.00 £1,813.00 £1,760.00
Annual Fee Bingo Betting premises (excluding tracks) Race Tracks Family entertainment centres Adult gaming centre	D D D D	£880.00 £600.00 £1,000.00 £480.00 £1,000.00
Application to Vary Bingo Betting premises (excluding tracks) Race Tracks Family entertainment centres Adult gaming centre	D D D D	£1,500.00 £1,500.00 £1,250.00 £1,000.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Application to Transfer		
Bingo	D	£750.00
Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D	£750.00
Race Tracks Family entertainment centres	D D	£950.00 £750.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£453.00
Application for Re-instatement		
Bingo	D	£750.00
Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D	£750.00
Race Tracks Family entertainment centres	D D	£950.00 £750.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£750.00
Application for Provisional Statement		
Bingo	D	£3,500.00
Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D	£2,000.00
Race Tracks Family entertainment centres	D D	£2,500.00 £2,000.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£2,000.00
No., Andication Fellowing Densiring Chateman		
New Application Following Provisional Statement Bingo	D	£1,200.00
Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D	£1,200.00
Race Tracks	D	£950.00
Family entertainment centres	D	£950.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£950.00
Application (other)		
Bingo	D	£3,000.00
Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D	£3,000.00
Race Tracks Family entertainment centres	D D	£2,500.00 £1,760.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£2,000.00
Copy Licence		
Bingo	D	£35.00
Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D	£35.00
Race Tracks	D	£35.00
Family entertainment centres	D	£35.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£35.00
Notification of Change		225.00
Bingo Betting premises (excluding tracks)	D D	£35.00 £35.00
Race Tracks	D	£35.00
Family entertainment centres	D	£35.00
Adult gaming centre	D	£35.00
New Applications		
Unlicensed FEC Gaming Machine	S	£300.00
Small Society Lottery	S	£40.00
Club Gaming Machine	S S	£200.00 £200.00
Club Gaming Machine Licensed Premises Notification (2 machines or less)	S	£50.00
Licensed Premises Notification (2 machines of less)	S	£150.00
Prize Gaming	S	£300.00
Small Society Lottery	S	£40.00
Temporary Use Notice - Gambling licence	D	£500.00
Annual Maintenance		
Small Society Lottery	S	£20.00
Club Gaming Club Gaming Machine	S S	£50.00 £50.00
Licensed Premises Gaming Machine (more than 2 machines)	S	£50.00
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
GAMBLING CONTINUED		
Renewal		
Unlicensed FEC Gaming Machine	S	£300.00
Club Gaming	S	£200.00
Club Gaming Machine	S	£200.00
Licensed Premises Gaming Machine (more than 2 machines)	S	£200.00
Prize Gaming	S	£300.00
Fast Track (Clubs)		
Club Gaming	S	£100.00
Club Gaming Machine	S	£100.00
Change of Name		
Unlicensed FEC Gaming Machine	S	£25.00
Club Gaming and Club Gaming Machine Permits	S	£25.00
Licensed Premises Gaming machine (more than 2 machines)	S	£25.00
Prize Gaming Permits	S	£25.00
Copy of Permit		
Unlicensed FEC Gaming Machine	S	£15.00
Club Gaming and Club Gaming Machine Permits	S	£15.00
Licensed Premises Gaming machine Permits	S	£15.00
Prize Gaming Permits	S	£15.00
Temporary Use Notice - copy of gambling permit	D	£25.00
Variation		
Club Gaming and Club Gaming Machine Permits	S	£100.00
Licensed Premises Gaming machine Permits	S	£100.00
Transfer		
Licensed Premises Gaming Machine Permits	S	£25.00

Housing

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including
		VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)
HMO LICENCES Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO) – new (per 8 lettings)	D	£700.00	-	-	-
Houses in Multiple Occupation (HMO) – renewal (per 8 lettings) Each additional letting room	D D	£428.00 £19.50	-	- -	- -
Discount on HMO fee for Landlords with professional membership of a landlord organisation Variation of HMO licence (at licence holder request) HMO Fit and Proper person external validation fee. (if required)	D D D	5% £154.50 £140.00	-	-	- -
Cost of additional correspondence Immigration inspections - Standard	D D	£38.00 £356.00	- -	- -	- -
Empty Property VAT letter	D	£17.50			
Enforcement recovery under s.49 Housing Act 2004	D	Officer time at hourly rate of £81.00	-	-	-
DISABLED FACILITIES GRANTS Disabled Facilities Grant - administration fee	D	15% top sliced from overall grant - not charged on an individual case basis	-	-	-
HOMELIFE CHARGES					15% of total cost of work (inc VAT)
Administration Fee – Accessing Externally-Provided Funding or Managed Repair over £500	D	-	-	-	Discretion to reduce fees in exceptional circumstances where they are disproportionate
Administration Fee – Accessing Externally-Provided Funding or Managed Repair up to £500	D	-	-	-	£75.00
Additional Charges Administration fee to ECO4 installers for each address assessed by the Council	D	£100.00	-	-	-

Housing continued

Description	*	Harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Copeland Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Allerdale Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including	Carlisle Non-harmonised 2025/26 Fee Including
		VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)	VAT (if applicable)
HOMELESS ACCOMODATION CHARGES					
Fees provided on application based on individual circumstances		-	-	-	-

Legal Services & Elections

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
COUNCIL TAX & NNDR COURT COSTS		
C TAX Summons costs (set at Cumbria level) Agreed with the courts	D	£67.00
NNDR Summons costs (set at Cumbria level) Agreed with the courts	D	£67.00
LEGAL SERVICES		
Property Deed of Easement	D	£515.00
Disposal at Auction	D	£1,500.00
Freehold Disposal of Open Space	D	£850 (plus two adverts)
Letter of Postponement	D	£85.00
Licence (by Deed) to Underlet/ Sub-Underlet/ Assign/ Alterations	D	£500.00
Consent (by letter) to Underletting	D D	£300.00 £30.00
Notification fee (underlease, assignment, etc)	"	unless lease specifies
		otherwise
Statutory Agreements that the Council needs to be party to (e.g. S.104)	D	£500.00
Deed of Covenant	D	£250.00
Events		
Licence to Occupy for events	D	£500.00
Pavement cafe licences Licence to occupy (survey/works/investigation/compound)	D D	£280.00 £500.00
Grazing Licences	D	£150.00
Legal fees for securing Legal Charges for loans payable to the council (e.g. Deferred Payment Agreements)	D	£350.00
Legal fees for discharge of charge by DS1	D	£100.00
Removal of restrictions on title (registered or unregistered) Road Closing Order	D D	£100.00 TBC (plus advert)
Planning	D	£2,173.00
Footpath Order	-	(plus two adverts)
Low Cost Housing Certificates	D	£68.00
Section 106 Agreement Deed of Variation to Section 106 Agreement	D D	£2,500.00 £1,500.00
Section to section 2007 greenless		22,300.00
Highways Development Management (5.29/5229)	D	£1,500.00
Development Management (S.38/S228) Section 278 Agreements	D	£1,800.00
Dedication Agreements	D	£750.00
S.38 Agreement (fixed)	D	£1,300.00
S.38 Deed of Variation, Novation, Memo by Agreement, Release (each)	D	£500.00 £220.00
S 228 adoptions (fixed) S 278 Deed of Variation, Novation, Memo by Agreement, Release (each)	D D	£500.00
Miscellaneous Highways Agreements	D	£500.00
Memorandum of Understanding	D	£500.00
S116 Stopping-up of Highways S278 Agreement (fixed)	D D	£1,500.00 £1,800.00
2270 ABLICATION (INVER)	້	11,000.00
Countryside access		
Section 31(6) deposites	D	£100.00
Other		
	D	We pay a maximum
Settlement Agreements (employment)		contribution of £350.00
		to employee's legal fees
Proof of Life Certificates	D	£28.00
Thou of the certificates		120.00
INFORMATION REQUESTS		No de la constant
	s	No charge unless the cost of responding is greater
Freedom of Information Act Request (appropriate time limit)	ľ	than
		£450.00
Freedom of Information Act Request (in excess of appropriate time limit) - per hour	S	£25.00
Environmental Information Regulation Request (appropriate time limit)	S	£0.00
Environmental Information Regulation Request (in excess of appropriate time limit) - per hour	S	£25.00
	L	

Legal Services & Elections continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
ELECTORAL REGISTER		
Sale of the Electoral Register and the Notices of Alteration		£20.00
		plus
- in data format	S	£1.50
- III data lorillat	3	for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000 entries) in it
		£10.00
		plus
- in printed format	S	£5.00
		for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000 entries) in it
Sale of the Open (Edited) Register		£20.00
		plus £1.50
- in data format	S	
		for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000 entries) in it
		£10.00
		plus
- in printed format	S	£5.00
		for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000
		entries) in it
Sale of the List of Overseas Electors		
		£20.00
		plus £1.50
- in data format	S	for each 1,000 entries (or
		remaining part of 1,000 entries) in it
		£10.00
		plus
- in printed format	S	£5.00
		for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000
		entries) in it

Legal Services & Elections continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
ELECTORAL REGISTER CONTINUED		
Copy of marked version of register - in data format	S	£20.00 plus £1.50 for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000 entries) in it
- in printed format	S	£10.00 plus £5.00 for each 1,000 entries (or remaining part of 1,000 entries) in it

General Disbursements

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Bulk copy rates available. Charges to outside bodies and individuals, Contract arrangements for specified customers for bulk copying		
A4 Photocopy (Black and White)	D	£0.10
A4 Photocopy (Colour)	D	£0.21
A3 Photocopy (Black and White)	D	£0.21
A3 Photocopy (Colour)	D	£0.41
Size A2- Plan/Map (Black & White)	D	£3.10
Size A2- Plan/Map (Colour)	D	£6.10
Size A1 - Plan/Map (Black & White)	D	£3.60
Size A1 - Plan/Map (Colour)	D	£9.20
Size AO- Plan/Map (Black & White)	D	£4.30
Size AO- Plan/Map (Colour)	D	£12.10
CD	D	£1.90
DVD	D	£2.40
A2 Full Pages (Black and White)	D	£9.30
A2 Full Pages (Colour)	D	£9.30
A1 Full Pages (Black and White)	D	£12.90
A1 Full Pages (Colour)	D	£12.90
A0 Full Pages (Colour)	D	£18.70
A0 Full Pages (Black and White)	D	£18.70
Size A2 - Tracing	D	£4.40
Size A1 - Tracing	D	£4.90
Size A0 - Tracing	D	£12.50
Size A2 - Film	D	£9.40
Size A1 - Film	D	£12.50
Size A0 - Film	D	£21.70

People

reopie		
Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Residential and Nursing Care A person's personal contributions to the cost of providing care is calculated on an individual basis and is based on the ability of the person to pay. The value of people's houses are taken into account. The staff who undertake this calculation also look to make sure that people are claiming all the benefits to which they are entitled. Where the person is a full fee payer the cost to the Council will be payable.	D	Calculated on an individual basis
Independent Sector (based on the cost paid to providers) Residential Physically Frail - Residential and nursing Residential Dementia Nursing dementia	D D D	£804.30 £908.53 £1,007.51 £1,044.89
Care Services Residential Physically Frail - Residential Residential Dementia	D D D	£967.82 £1,027.04 £1,123.99
Meals Care Services day care - Meal charge	D	£3.30
Non Residential Care The Council's subsidy and a person's personal contributions to the cost of providing care are calculated on an individual basis and are based on the ability of the person to pay. The value of people's houses is not taken into account. The staff who undertake this calculation also look to make sure that people are claiming all the benefits to which they are entitled.	D	Calculated on an individual basis
Urban Home Care per hour Rural Home Care per hour Extra Rural Home Care per hour	D D D	£24.99 £27.70 £32.62
Extra Care Housing per hour Supported Living per hour Interim Care and Night Service per hour	D D D	£22.64 £22.64 £25.58
New Day Care Framework - Group Day Care per hour New Day Care Framework - 1 to 1 Day Care per hour Off Framework Day Care - per session Telecare Service per week	D D D	£14.52 £25.32 £47.45 £1.53
Transport per mile (min charge £4.06, max charge £30.45) Arrangement fee for non-residential full fee payers (per week)	D D	£2.03 £6.28
Shared Lives Day Support (per hour) - Band 2 Day Support (per hour) - Band 3 Respite (per week) - Band 1 Respite (per week) - Band 2 Respite (per week) - Band 3 Long term (per week) - Band 1 Long term (per week) - Band 2 Long term (per week) - Band 3 Discretionary (per week)	D D D D D D D	£12.21 £12.92 £463.74 £589.55 £716.68 £245.40 £368.10 £490.80
Deferred Payment Agreements (DPA) Setting up a DPA - maximum charge Annual review Termination of DPA Abortive costs Interest charge (reviewed 6 monthly in line with Government Gilt rates)	D D D D	£257.50 £51.50 £51.50 £51.50 TBC
Appointeeships Subject to £1,000 savings threshold and fee remission New Appointee Application Fee Management Fee Community Living - Weekly Management Fee Residential Living - Weekly Closing Fee - One Off Corporate Bank account opened for receipt of benefit income per month (Set by Barclays Bank)	D D D D	£150.00 £12.00 £9.00 £300.00

People continued

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Deputyships (Charges are set by the Court of Protection - Pratice Direction B)		
Work up to and Including Deputy appointment	D	£944.00
Annual management fee for first year	D	£982.00
Annual management fee for second and subsequent years, where capital is over £20,300	D	£824.00
Annual management fee for second and subsequent years, where assets are less than £20,300 - % of net assets on date of Court Order	D	3.50%
Annual property management fee	D	£380.00
Completion of an OPG annual report	D	£274.00
Completion of basic Tax return	D	£89.00
Travel fee per hour	D	£51.00
Corporate Bank account opened for receipt of benefit income per month (Set by Barclays Bank)	D	£3.00
Schools		
Schools converting to academy status	D	£7,074.60
Schools converting to academy status - VA and Foundation Schools	D	£2,830.00
Educational Support Services include the provision of Teaching Assistants, Outdoor Education and the Music Service and are available on a traded basis to schools, academies and other educational or childcare settings. The services are available through either Service Level Agreements or pay as you go purchases. Further information can be found on the Council website.	D	See website

Registration Services

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CUMBERLAND REGISTRATION SERVICE		
Register Office Only (Carlisle) - Statutory Ceremony	_	CEC 00
Monday to Friday only (restricted times with witnesses only)*	S	£56.00
Certificates		
Registry of Births and Deaths certificate at time of Registration*	S S	£12.50
Registry of Births and Deaths certificate after Registration* SR Certificate - statutory service only*	S	£12.50 £12.50
Statutory Priority (issue within 24 hours) Certificate Fee*	S	£37.50
Commemorative certificate	D	£5.00
Completion of form PD2 for HM Passport Office	D	£15.00
Enhanced Postage Charges		
Traceable & Trackable	D	£3.00
Guaranteed Delivery	D	£8.00
Approved Venue Licence		
New 3 Year licence	D	£1,607.00
Renewal 3 year licence	D	£1,607.00
Renewal 5 year licence	D	£2,472.00
Additional Room	D	£113.00
Revisit for missed licence appointments	D	£67.00
Private Citizenship Service Monday to Friday - Carlisle only until suitable premises in Whitehaven	D	£110.00
Other General Register Office Statutory Services		
Birth Death Marriage certificates - priority order - including 1st class post	S	£38.50
Fees for attendance at the ceremony at a registered building*	S	£104.00
Consideration by Senior Registrar of a divorce or civil partnership dissolution obtained outside the British Isles*	S	£55.00
Consideration by the Registrar General of a divorce or civil partnership dissolution obtained outside the British Isles*	S	£83.00
Entry of each notice of marriage or civil partnership for persons subject to Home Office Referral and Investigation Scheme*	S	£57.00
Conversion of Civil Partnership to Marriage at The Register Office*	S	£50.00
Conversion of Civil Partnership to Marriage two stage process - completing the declaration*	S	£30.00
Conversion of Civil Partnership to Marriage two stage process - Signing the declaration in a religious building registered for the marriage of same sex couples*	S	£101.00
Change of forename added within 12 months of the birth registration*	S	£44.00
Consideration by Registrar/Superintendent Registrar of a correction*	S	£83.00
Consideration by the Registrar General of a correction*	S	£99.00
General search in the indexes by the applicant personally for not more than six successive hours *	S	£18.00
deficient search in the indexes by the applicant personally for not more than six successive hours	,	118.00

Notes

^{*}Statutory fees are determined by the General Register Office, please refer to the Registrars page on the Council website

Ceremonies

<u></u>		
Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Internal Ceremony Rooms - Weddings & Civil Partnerships (and 2 stage conversions from civil partnership to marriage) -		
Traditional		
Monday to Friday (main ceremony rooms - e.g. Carlisle)	D D	£275.00 £415.00
Saturday Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	D	£500.00
Outdoor Ceremonies at Lady Gillfords House	D	£500.00
Weddings & Civil Partnerships - Bespoke (approved venues and other venues with public liability insurance)		
Monday to Friday	D	£725.00
Saturday	D	£825.00
Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	D	£930.00
External Ceremony Rooms - 3rd Party Partnerships -Weddings & Civil Partnerships (e.g. Cockermouth Town Hall, Whitehaven Civic Centre & Wigton Market Hall) - Traditional		
Monday to Friday	D	£390.00
Saturday	D	£485.00
Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	D	£595.00
Approved Premises Weddings & Civil Partnerships (and 2 stage conversions from civil partnership to marriage) - Traditional		
Monday to Friday	D	£625.00
Saturday	D	£735.00
Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	D	£790.00
Internal Ceremony Rooms - Renewal of Vows and Naming Ceremonies - non-statutory		
Monday to Friday (main ceremony rooms - e.g. Carlisle)	D	£130.00
Saturday Sunday & Bank Heliday Food	D D	£185.00 £250.00
Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	U	1250.00
External Ceremony Rooms - 3rd Party Partnerships - Renewal of Vows & Naming Ceremonies (e.g. Cockermouth Town Hall, Whitehaven Civic Centre & Wigton Market Hall) - non-statutory		
Monday to Friday	D	£195.00
Saturday Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	D D	£275.00 £365.00
Sullday & Balik Holiday Fees	D	1303.00
Approved Premises Renewal of Vows & Naming Ceremonies		
Monday to Friday	D	£195.00
Saturday Sunday & Bank Holiday Fees	D D	£275.00 £365.00
	ا	1303.00
Deposit - weddings & civil partnerships Standard / Spansod / Occasion	D	C420.00
Standard/Enhanced/Bespoke Cumbria Registration Service - Notice of Intent for Wedding or Civil Partnerships*	S	£130.00 £42.00
		1-2.00
Amendment Fees Amendment Fee	D	£45.00
	ט	£45.00
Late payment Fee - Ceremonies	_	205 22
If fees not paid 12 weeks prior to the ceremony	D	£35.00

Notes

^{*}Statutory fees are determined by the General Register Office, please refer to the Registrars page on the Council website

Library Services

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
HIRE OF AUDIO-VISUAL MATERIAL		
Orchestral Sets (per collection)	D	£31.00
Orchestral Sets (per collection) - Inter Library Loan	D	£60.00
Vocal Scores	D	£2.50
Vocal Scores - Inter Library Loan	D	£3.20
Requests for Out of County Stocks (British Library) - as per the rate from the British Library and is updated in September	D	At cost
Requests for Out of County Stocks (non British Library)	D	At cost
Renewal for British Library Books (at cost) - will be updated in September by the British Library	D	At cost
MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS		
Replacement Membership Card	D	£1.00
PC Hire - first 2 hours free, charge for each 15 minutes thereafter	D	£0.75
Room Hire:- Rates will vary across the county to reflect facilities available at each location.	D	£20.35-£48.15
Items charged for but not listed, e.g. photocopying, flash drives, headphones, will be charged on the basis of full cost	D	At cost
recovery		710 0050
OTHER LIBRARY CHARGES		
Photocopies		
A4 Mono	D	£0.20
A4 Colour	D	£0.30
A3 Mono	D	£0.30
A3 Colour	D	£0.40
Prints from reader printers	D	£1.00
Laminating A4	D	£2.00
Laminating A3	D	£2.70

Archives

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Digital Copies		
1-10 Digital images	D	£16.00
11-50 Digital images	D	£32.00
51-100 Digital images	D	£64.00
Copying Orders Placed by Post/Email/Telephone		
Processing fee per hour (pro rata) £12.50 minimum charge	D	£65.00
Digitisation Service per hour	D	£65.00
Talks to Groups		
Talks to groups irrespective of location - 30 minutes	D	£32.00
Talks to groups irrespective of location - 1 hour	D	£65.00
Service Centre		
Blue Badge parking permits	S	£10.00

Highways

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CUMBRIA HIGHWAY WORKS PERMITTING SCHEME		
Category 0, 1 & 2 Roads - All Streets (Any time and / or location)	,	6405.00
PAA Major - (over 10 days and all major works requiring a traffic regulation order)	S S	£105.00 £218.00
Major - (4 to 10 days)	S	£130.00
Major - (up to 3 days)	S	£65.00
Standard	S	£130.00
Minor	S	£65.00
Immediate	S	£60.00
Variations	S	£45.00
Category 3 & 4 Roads - Traffic Sensitive at certain times/locations. Wholly or partly within traffic sensitive times and or locations		
PAA	S	£105.00
Major - (over 10 days and all major works requiring a traffic regulation order) Major - (4 to 10 days)	S S	£218.00 £130.00
Major - (4 to 10 days)	S	£65.00
Standard	S	£130.00
Minor	S	£65.00
Immediate	S	£60.00
Variations	S	£45.00
Category 3 & 4 Roads - Traffic Sensitive at certain times/locations. Wholly outside of traffic sensitive times and or locations (30% discount)		
PAA	S	£73.50
Major - (over 10 days and all major works requiring a traffic regulation order)	S	£152.60
Major - (4 to 10 days)	S	£91.00
Major - (up to 3 days) Standard	S S	£45.50
Minor	S S	£91.00 £45.50
Immediate	S	£42.00
Variations	S	£45.00
Category 3 & 4 Roads - Non-Traffic Sensitive (Any time and / or location)	,	674.00
PAA Major / Guer 10 days and all major works requising a traffic regulation order)	S S	£74.00 £123.00
Major - (over 10 days and all major works requiring a traffic regulation order) Major - (4 to 10 days)	S	£34.00
Major - (up to 3 days)	S	£70.00
Standard	S	£34.00
Minor	S	£33.00
Immediate	S	£35.00
Variations	S	£35.00
CHARGE TO UTILITIES FOR NRSWA ACTIVITIES		
Sample inspections	S	£50.00
Defect joint inspections Remedial works inspection	S	£47.50 £47.50
Inspection of completed remedial works	S S	£47.50 £47.50
Street works licence	D D	£422.00
Street works consent	D	£366.00
Street works permit	D	£366.00
Change of Contractor	D	£44.00
Re-activation (+ inspection fee where applicable)	D	£44.00
Pre Site Inspection	D	£72.00
Sponsorship of signs - per month/roundabout	D	£121.00
	$ld_{}$	

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
TEMPORARY TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDERS		
Online Application	_	04 650 00
Temporary road closures (complex and multiple restriction closures will incur additional charges at cost)	D D	£1,653.00 £104.00
Arranging re-advertising of TemporaryTraffic Regulation Order Emergency , 21 day notice or urgent works, 5 day notice S14(2)	D	£541.00
Clearance of Accident Debris	D	cost + 15%
Re-activation cost of issuing a road closure	D	£475.00
Closures for special events - S.16A (RTRA 1984) - N.B. Additional advertisement costs will be payable and will be invoiced		
separately	D	£322.00
Closures for festivals, celebrations and marches (Towns Police Clauses Act 1847) - N.B. Separate fee may be payable for any advertisement costs incurred	D	£322.00
Manual Application - 1.5 admin hours of a grade 6 Assistant TM Technician, £26 including overheads		
Temporary road closures (complex closures will incur additional charges at cost)	D	£1,682.00
Arranging re-advertising of Temporary Traffic Regulation Order	D	£133.00
Emergency, 21 day notice or urgent works, 5 day notice	D	£570.00
Clearance of Accident Debris	D D	cost + 15% £504.00
Re-activation cost of issuing a road closure	"	1504.00
Closures for special events - S.16A (RTRA 1984) - N.B. Additional advertisement costs will be payable and will be invoiced separately	D	£350.00
Closures for festivals, celebrations and marches (Towns Police Clauses Act 1847) - N.B. Separate fee may be payable for any advertisement costs incurred	D	£350.00
PUBLIC PATH ORDERS Processing of Public Path orders	D	£2,493.00
CHARGES FOR PERMITS ETC		
Vehicle Access (individual residential property)	D	£339.00
Vehicle Access (multiple properties and commercial use)	D	£948.00
Scaffolding (max 28 days)	D	£104.00
Hoardings at building work adjacent to the highway	D	£136.00
Hoarding Inspection (cost per inspection)	D	£46.00
Street cafes and other amenities (Highways Act 1980)	D	£206.00
Advertising kiosks, rotundas, banners etc. Ramps	D D	£173.00 £339.00
Licence for adjoining landowners to plant trees, shrubs, etc. on highway	D	£173.00
Skips	D	£43.00
S.115E HA 1980 consents for Telecomms (per lighting column)	D	£206.00
Deposition of building materials	D	£82.00
Agreement for district / parish councils to place furniture in the highway	D	£104.00
Application for Direction signs to premises (excluding Tourism Signs)	D	£339.00
Permission to erect sign (per 3 months)	D	£71.00
Provision of H - bar at private driveway	D	£227.00
Licence for projections / building over highway	D	£407.00
Temporary excavation in the highway	D	£407.00
Stage 1 - Initial Assessment of Tourism signage Stage 2 - Private Works Agreement - actual price is dependant on value of scheme	D D	£173.00 POA
Traffic data - for standard - fee on request for complex request	D	£103.00
Collision data - for standard - fee on request for complex request	D	£258.00
		Equivalent to full day off
	D	street parking charge plus
Contractors waivers for parking on street and suspension of parking bays (per day)		£1.05 processing fee

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CHARGES FOR SEARCHES		
CON29R (full highways)	D	£34.00
CON290R	D	£43.00
CON29R (individual questions)	D	£15.00
CON290 Question 4	D	£9.00
CON290 Question 5	D	£15.00
Service 1	D	£31.00
Service 2	D	£84.00
Service 3	D	£99.00
Service 4	D	£163.00
Service 5	D	POA
Minor Developments fee	D	£289.00
Major Developments fee	D	£580.00
PASSENGER TRANSPORT		
Voluntary Car Scheme:- Fare per mile for 1 passenger - first 20 miles	s	£0.50
Voluntary Car Scheme:- Fare per mile for multiple passengers - first 20 miles	s	£0.50
Voluntary Car Scheme:- Fare per mile for passenger(s) - after 20 miles	S	£0.30
Rural Wheels:- Fare per mile - single passenger	s	£0.50
Rural Wheels:- Fare per mile - multiple passengers (each)	s	£0.25
Community Minibuses:- Hire through the provision of brokerages.	D	£1.35
Community Minibuses:- Hire through the provision of brokerages - minimum daily rate	D	£27.20
Issue of Section 19 Community minibus permits	D	£10.10
Rural Wheels - joining the scheme, the price charges will generates the same amount of credit on the card.	D	£5.50
Rural Wheels Replacement card charge	D	£6.10
ENCTS - Replacement charge per card	D	£10.00
A2BNoW (Single fare/journey)	D	£1.80
A2BNoW (Return fare/journey)	D	£3.00
AZBNOW (funded by South Lakeland Local Committee, increase to be agreed by SLLC)	D	£10.00
A2BNoW Replacement	D	£10.00
DBS Admin Fee	D	£29.90
DBS Enhanced Check	S	£40.60
DBS Replacement Badge	D	£14.10
HOME TO SCHOOL / COLLEGE TRANSPORT		
Spare Seats (academic year 2024/25)	D	£538.10
Faith Schools	D	£538.10
School Bus Pass Replacements	D	£15.10
FLEET SERVICES		
Fleet Maintenance Hourly Rate (office hours)	D	£71.80
Fleet Maintenance Hourly Rate (out of hours)	D	£107.90
Fleet Management professional advice	D	£74.90
Driver Training/Assessment - per hour - CCC Vehicle	D	£85.40
Driver Training/Assessment - per hour - Customer Vehicle	D	£71.70

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT		
s38 establishment charges £0-250k	D	9% of green field site
s38 establishment charges £251-500k	D	figure 7% of green field site
		figure 6.5% of green field site
s38 establishment charges £501-700k	D	figure
s38 establishment charges £701k-1m	D	6% of green field site figure
SECTION 228		
s228 establishment charges £0-250k	D	9% of green field site figure
s228 establishment charges £251-500k	D	7% of green field site figure
s228 establishment charges £501-700k	D	6.5% of green field site
		figure 6% of green field site
s228 establishment charges £701k-1m	D	figure
s228 establishment charges £1m+	D	5.5% of green field site figure
SECTION 278 - Council Maintained Network Only		Ū. ·
S278 establishment charges £0-250k	D	9% of estimated works cost or £1500 whichever
S278 establishment charges £251-500k	D	is greater 7% of estimated works cost
S278 establishment charges £501-700k	D	6.5% of estimated works
S278 establishment charges £701k-1m	D	6% of estimated works cost
S278 establishment charges £1m+	D	5.5% of estimated works cost
S278 Design Check Fee	D	3% of estimated works cost or £500 whichever is
SECTION 4 Agreements with National Highways		greater
S4 establishment charges £0-250k	D	9% of estimated works cost or £1500 whichever
S4 establishment charges £251-500k	D	is greater 7% of estimated works cost
S4 establishment charges £501-700k	D	6.5% of estimated works
S4 establishment charges £701k-1m	D	6% of estimated works
S4 establishment charges £1m+	D	5.5% of estimated works
PLANNING Planning Application Fees		
For applications regarding minerals and waste, county council and school developments.	S	Statutory charge per
Monitoring fees		application
For minerals and waste sites - active site.	S	£397.00
For minerals and waste sites - non active site.	S	£132.00
Pre Application Discussions Minor schemes	D	£482.00
Major schemes	D	£1,190.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
COMMONS REGISTRATION		
Landowner Statement / Declaration under Section 15A (Growth and Infrastructure Act 2013)	D	£378.00
search (CON29):- Fees for the provision of information on common land and village greens	D	£37.92
Search of Common Land registers for grazing rights.	D	£37.92
Fees for the provision of a copy of the register.	D	£15.30
Fees for the provision of a map of Common Land	D	£8.20
Creation of a right of common under Section 6 of the 2006 Act, resulting in the registration of new common land	S	£0.00
Creation of a right of common over existing common land	D	£297.00
Variation of a right of common	D	£297.00
Variation of a right of common resulting in the registration of new common land	S	£0.00
Apportionment of a right of common	D	£297.00
Attachment of a right of common	S	£0.00
Re-allocation of attached rights	D	£297.00
Transfer of a right in gross	D	£122.00
Surrender or extinguishment of a right of common	D	£241.00
Statutory disposition pursuant to section 14 of the 2006 Act (including the exchange of land for land subject to a statutory disposition)	D	£445.00
Registration of a new town or village green other than by the owner	S	£0.00
Commons Registration - Registration of a new town or village green by the owner	S	£0.00
Correction, for the purpose of section 19(2)(a) (of a mistake made by the registration authority) and 19 (2)(c) removing a duplicate entry from the register	S	£0.00
Correction, for a purpose described in section 19(2)(b) or (e)	D	£297.00
Correction, for a purpose described in section 19(2)(d)	D	£52.00
Severance by transfer to public bodies	D	£239.00
Severance authorised by order	D	£239.00
Non-registration of common land or town or village green	S	£0.00
Waste land of a manor not registered as common land	S	£0.00
Town or village green wrongly registered as common land	S	£0.00
Deregistration of certain land registered as common land or as a town or village green	D	£1,471.00
Historic Creation of a right of common	D	£564.00
Historic Surrender or extinguishment of a right of common.	D	£297.00
Historic Variation of a right of common	D	£529.00
Historic Apportionment of a right of common (to facilitate any other purpose)	D	£469.00
Historic Severance of a right of common	D	£297.00
Historic Transfer of a right in gross	D	£297.00
Historic Statutory disposition (including the exchange of land for land subject to a statutory disposition)	D	£529.00
Declaration of entitlement to exercise a right of common	D	£79.00
Mines & Minerals Searches	D	£56.00
Archaeology:- HER Searches - hourly rate	D	£104.40
COUNTRYSIDE		
Displaying landowner notices regarding public access to their properties, highways act section 31(6)	D	£100.00

Trading Standards

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
EXPLOSIVES*		
Explosives - new registration 5 - 250kg NEQ (1 year's duration)	S	£111.00
Explosives - new licence 250-2000kg NEQ (1 year's duration)	S	£189.00
Explosives - renewal of registration 5 - 250kg NEQ (1 year's duration)	S	£55.00
Explosives - renewal of registration 5 - 250kg NEQ (2 year's duration)	S	£88.00
Explosives - renewal of registration 5 - 250kg NEQ (3 year's duration)	S	£123.00
Explosives - renewal of registration 5 - 250kg NEQ (4 year's duration) NEW 22/23 Not previously included on Schedule	S	£155.00
Explosives - renewal of registration 5 - 250kg NEQ (5 year's duration) NEW 22/23 Not previously included on Schedule	S	£189.00
Explosives - renewal of licence 250-2000kg NEQ (1 year's duration)	S	£88.00
Explosives - renewal of licence 250-2000kg NEQ (2 year's duration)	S	£150.00
Explosives - renewal of licence 250-2000kg NEQ (3 year's duration)	S	£211.00
Explosives - renewal of licence 250-2000kg NEQ (4 year's duration) NEW 22/23 Not previously included on Schedule	S	£272.00
Explosives - renewal of licence 250-2000kg NEQ (5 year's duration) NEW 22/23 Not previously included on Schedule	S	£333.00
Explosives - amendment to licence/registration	S	£36.00
Explosives - all year round licence	S	£500.00
PETROLEUM LICENCES		
Licence/renewal for up to 2,500 litres (price pa)	S	£45.00
Licence/renewal for up to 50,000 litres (price pa)	S	£61.00
Licence/renewal for over 50,000 litres (price pa)	S	£128.00
Transfer of Licence	S	£8.00
Conveyancing fees (including vat)	S	£94.80
GENERAL (HOURLY RATE)		
Trading Standards Business Advice & Training	D	£97.20
Primary Authority	D	£97.20
Safety at Sports Grounds (Special Safety Certificate)	D	£97.20
SPECIAL WEIGHING & MEASURING EQUIPMENT		
Calibration Charges will include Test And Report (price in per hour)	D	£97.20
Weighing Instruments (price in per hour)	D	£97.20
Measuring Equipment (price in per hour)	D	£97.20

NOTES:

^{*}The Explosives and Petroleum Licences fees are Statutory and determined in early April, therefore please refer to Trading Standards Website after this date

Markets

				Copeland	Allerdale	Carlisle
			Harmonised	Non-harmonised	Non-harmonised	Non-harmonised
Description		*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)			
WORKINGTON						
Wednesday & Saturday market		_				
Using provided stall	Regular (per stall)	D	£15.80			
	Casual (per stall)		£15.80	_	-	-
KESWICK	cusual (per stall)		113.00			
Saturday market						
Using provided stall		D				
	Regular (per stall)		£46.10	-	-	-
L	Casual (per stall)		£46.10	-	-	-
Thursday market Using provided stall		D				
Osing provided stair	Regular (per stall)	D	£37.40	_	_	_
	Casual (per stall)		£37.40	_	-	_
SILLOTH	,					
Thursday Market						
Using provided stall		D				
	Regular (per stall)		£2.30	-	-	-
	Casual (per stall)		£2.30	-	-	-
WIGTON Friday market				-	-	-
Using provided stall		D		_	_	_
osnig provided stan	Regular (per stall)		£15.80	_	_	_
	Casual (per stall)		£15.80	-	-	-
COCKERMOUTH						
Friday market						
Using provided stall		D				
	Regular (per stall)		£19.30	-	-	-
WHITEHAVEN	Casual (per stall)		£19.30	-	-	-
Thursday & Saturday market						
Standard 3x3m stall	Regular (per stall)	D	£17.00	-	-	-
Standard 3x3m stall	Casual (per stall)	D	£23.80	-	-	-
Non-standard stalls per metre	Casual	D	£6.80	_	_	_
Non-standard stalls per metre	Length	D	£9.10	-	_	_
	J.		13.10			
EGREMONT & CLEATOR MOOR				-	-	-
Friday market Standard 3x4m pitch	Regular (per pitch)	D	£23.80	_	_	_
Standard 3x4 pitch	Casual (per pitch)	D	£32.90	-	_	_
Non-standard stalls per metre	Casual	D D	£6.80	-	-	-
Non-standard stalls per metre	Length	U	£9.10	-	-	-

Markets continued

		Harmonised	Copeland Non-harmonised	Allerdale Non-harmonised	Carlisle Non-harmonised
Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)			
EXHIBITIONS					
Vans per day	D	POA	-	-	-
MISCELLANEOUS MARKET CHARGES - Whitehaven, Egremont & Cleator Moor only			-	-	-
Introductory Fee First Month	D	-	£45.30	-	-
Young Entrepreneurs	D	-	FOC	-	-
Themed Markets	D	-	£18.50	-	-
Hire of stalls for festivals on request	D	-	£13.40	-	-

Car Parks

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
A further review will be taking place of all Car Park fees, therefore these may be revised during 2025/26.		
CARLISLE		
West Walls		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.50
2 to 3 hours	D	£3.10
3 to 4 hours	D	£3.70
4 to 9.5 hours	D	£4.70
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
Civic Centre		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.50
2 to 3 hours	D	£3.10
3 to 4 hours	D	£3.70
4 to 9.5 hours	D	£11.40
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
Bitts Park		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.50
2 to 3 hours	D	£3.10
3 to 4 hours	D	£3.70
4 to 9.5 hours	D	£5.90
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
Lowther Street		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.50
2 to 3 hours	D	£3.10
3 to 4 hours	D	£3.70
4 to 9.5 hours	D	£5.90
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
Paddy's Market		
All day tariff	D	£3.00
Monday to Friday annual permit	D	£284.80
Monday to Friday monthly permit	D	£31.90
Monday to Saturday annual permit	D	£340.90
Monday to Saturday monthly permit	D	£33.40
Monday to Sunday annual permit	D	£398.10
Monday to Sunday monthly permit	D	£38.30
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
The Sands/Swift Bank		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.50
2 to 3 hours	D	£2.90
3 to 4 hours	D	£3.40
4-9.5 hours	D	£4.10
Early Bird - Pay before 10.30am for the early bird price to park all day Monday to Friday only	D	£3.00
Minibuses (Sands Car Park only) - All Day	D	£4.10
Monday to Friday annual permit	D	£618.90
Monday to Friday monthly permit	D	£61.60
Monday to Saturday annual permit	D	£742.00
Monday to Saturday monthly permit	D D	£69.70
Monday to Sunday monthly permit	D	£865.20 £81.20
Monday to Sunday monthly permit Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
and the state of t	_ ّــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	I FUA

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Viaduct		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.50
2 to 3 hours	D	£2.80
3 to 4 hours	D	£3.20
4 to 9.5 hours	D	£4.10
Early Bird - Pay before 10.30am for the early bird price to park all day Monday to Friday only	D D	£3.30
Monday to Friday annual permit	D	£546.40 £53.90
Monday to Friday monthly permit Monday to Saturday annual permit	D	£655.20
Monday to Saturday monthly permit	D	£62.00
Monday to Sunday annual permit	D	£764.10
Monday to Sunday monthly permit	D	£72.40
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
Caldew Riverside	_	
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
1 to 2 hours	D	£2.30
2 to 3 hours	D	£2.80
3 to 9.5 hours	D	£3.20
Monday to Friday annual permit	D D	£313.40
Monday to Friday monthly permit	D	£34.10
Monday to Saturday annual permit	D	£376.10
Monday to Saturday monthly permit	D	£36.70 £437.70
Monday to Sunday annual permit Monday to Sunday monthly permit	D	£437.70 £42.70
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
Castle		104
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
to 2 hours	D	£2.30
2 to 3 hours	D	£2.80
3 to 9.5 hours	D	£3.20
Minibuses, Campers, Motor Homes, Caravans and Motor Caravans - All Day	D	£4.10
Monday to Friday annual permit	D	£284.80
Monday to Friday monthly permit	D	£31.90
Monday to Saturday annual permit	D	£340.90
Monday to Saturday monthly permit	D	£33.40
Monday to Sunday annual permit	D	£398.10
Monday to Sunday monthly permit	D	£38.30
Car Park Charging for Alternative Uses - Essential/Trading at current rate	D	POA
County Councils office car park CA1 1SL		
6pm on Friday to Midnight on Sunday (including public & bank holidays):		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.10
1-2 hours	D	£1.70
2-3 hours	D	£2.20
3-4 hours	D	£2.70
4-6 hours	D	£3.20
All day	D	£3.70
Any period between 6pm and midnight and midnight and 8am - Free	D	£0.00
Blue badge holders:- Free for first 3 hours (no return within 1 hour of waiting) Any additional waiting to be paid for in	D	
accordance with the charges outlined above		_
Annual parking permit	D	£101.40
Cecil Street car park, Carlisle CA1 1NT		
All day, Monday to Sunday (i.e. 24 hours) (including public and bank holidays)		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.10
1-2 hours	D	£1.70
2-3 hours	D	£2.20
3-4 hours	D	£2.70
4-6 hours	D	£3.20
All day	D	£3.70
Any period between 6pm and midnight and midnight and 8am - Free	D	£0.00
Blue badge holders:- Free for first 3 hours (no return within 1 hour of waiting) Any additional waiting to be paid for in	D	_
accordance with the charges outlined above		
Annual parking permit	D	£373.50

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Citadel car park, Carlisle		
All day, Monday to Sunday (i.e. 24 hours) (including public and bank holidays) Up to 1 hour	D	£1.20
1-2 hours	D	£2.00
2-3 hours	D	£2.80
3-4 hours	D	£3.30
4-6 hours	D	£5.40
All day (between 08:00 hours and 18:00 hours each day)	D	£10.70
Any 24 hour period	D	£16.00
Blue badge holders:- Free for first 3 hours (no return within 1 hour of waiting) Any additional waiting to be paid for in accordance with the charges outlined above	D	-
Talkin Tarn		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.40
1 hour +	D	£2.60
Minibuses	D	£5.00
Coaches Annual membership parking permit	D D	£6.30 £64.00
	"	104.00
WORKINGTON Uldale Street & Ladies Walk - Workington (Short stay)		
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.90
Up to 1.5 hours	D	£3.10
Up to 2 hours (max.)	D	£4.40
Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£1.10
Elizabeth Street, Brow Top & former lorry park, Central Station and Allerdale House - Workington (Long stay)		
Up to 2 hours	D	£3.10
Up to 4 hours	D	£4.40
Up to 6 hours	D	£5.00
Up to 12 hours Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D D	£6.30 £1.10
Workington parking permit (on long stay car parks ONLY) Payment periods - 1 month, 3 month, 6 month and 12 month are available as a simple divisible	D	£310.50
Discount permits - 12 Month charge	D	£80.00
Discount permits - 6 Month	D	£40.00
Workington Multi Storey Car Park		
Per each hour parking	D	£1.40
Early Bird - Entrance before 9:00am & departure after 16:00 - All day	D	£2.70
Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£2.80
COCKERMOUTH Exist state (the second)		
Fairfield (Short stay) Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
Up to 1.5 hours	D	£2.50
Up to 2 hours (max.)	D	£3.00
Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£1.10
Bitterbeck, Riverside, Sullart Street and Memorial Gardens (Long stay)		
Up to 0.5 hour	D	£1.00
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.50
Up to 2 hours	D D	£3.00
Up to 4 hours Up to 6 hours	D	£4.80 £5.00
Up to 12 hours	D	£5.50
Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£1.10
Cockermouth parking permit (on long stay car parks ONLY) Payment periods - 1 month, 3 month, 6 month and 12 month	D	£294.50
are available as a simple divisible		
Discount permits - 12 Month	D D	£80.00 £40.00
Discount permits - 6 Month		140.00

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
WIGTON		
Water Street (Long stay)		
Up to 0.5 hour	D	£0.70
Up to 1 hour	D D	£1.20
Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours	D	£1.70 £2.80
Up to 6 hours	D	£3.10
Up to 12 hours	D	£3.80
Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£1.10
Wigton parking permit Payment periods - 1 month, 3 month, 6 month and 12 month are available as a simple divisible	D	£213.40
Discount permits - 12 Month charge	D	£80.00
Discount permits - 6 Month	D	£40.00
<u>KESWICK</u>		
Bell Close (Short stay)		
Up to 0.5 hour Up to 1 hour	D D	£0.70
Up to 2 hours	D	£1.90 £3.70
Up to 3 hours (max.)	D	£6.30
Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£1.10
Central and Otley Road (Long stay)		
Up to 2 hours	D	£3.70
Up to 3 hours	D	£6.30
Up to 6 hours	D D	£8.70
Up to 12 hours Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£11.10 £1.10
Discount permits - 12 Month charge	D	£80.00
Discount permits - 6 Month	D	£40.00
Lakeside (Long stay)		
Up to 2 hours	D	£3.70
Up to 3 hours	D	£6.30
Up to 6 hours	D D	£8.70 £11.10
Up to 12 hours Overnight charge (7.00pm to 7.00am the following day)	D	£11.10 £1.10
Coaches	D	£21.30
Keswick parking permit (on long stay car parks ONLY) Payment periods - 1 month, 3 month, 6 month and 12 month are	D	£370.20
available as a simple divisible		
Discount permits - 12 Month charge Discount permits - 6 Month	D D	£80.00 £40.00
		140.00
MARYPORT		
Maryport parking permit (on long stay car parks ONLY) Payment periods - 1 month, 3 month, 6 month and 12 month are	D	£123.80
available as a simple divisible Discount permits - 12 Month charge	D	£80.00
Discount permits - 6 Month	D	£40.00
ALL TOWN PERMIT		
All town parking permit - includes Workington, Maryport, Wigton & Keswick long stay car parks only Payment periods - 1 month, 3 month, 6 month and 12 month are available as a simple divisible	D	£493.00
<u>Whitehaven</u>		
School House Lane & Senhouse Street		
Up to 30 minutes	D	£1.00
Up to 1 hour	D	£1.70
Up to 2 hours	D	£2.90
Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours	D D	£4.10 £4.70
Up to 12 hours	D	£4.70 £5.30
Up to 24 hours	D	£6.40
Campervan over night charge	D	£8.50
Monthly permit (payment by direct debit)	D	£96.00
	D	£101.40
Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit	D	£1,056.30

Annual Permit D North Shore Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hours Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 4 hours Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 4 hours Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hour	25/26 Fee ding VAT (if oplicable)	
Up to 2 A hours		T
Up to 5 hours	£2.90	
Up to 24 hours Compensan over night charge Do Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Do Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Do Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Do Up to 3 hours Up to 10 hour Up to 3 hours Do Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Do Up to 1 hour Do Up to 3 hours Do Up to 1 hour Do Up to 3 hours Do Up to 1 hour Do Up to 3 hours Do Up to 2 hours Do Up to 3 hours Do Up to 4 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 1 hour Do Up to 1 hr Do Up to 2 hours Do Up to 4 hrs Do Up to 4 hours Do Up to 4 hours Do Up to 4 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 4 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 4 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 5 hours Do Up to 6 hours Do Up to 7 hours Do Up to 8 ho	£3.80	
Campervan over right charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the permit payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description of the payment by non-direct debit metho	£4.50	
Monthly permit (payment by direct debit)	£6.40	
Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit North Shore Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hours Campervan over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 1 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hr Up to 4 hours Smittly Brow & Moorhead Up to 1 hours Up to 4 hours Smittly Brow & Moorhead Up to 4 hours	£8.50	
Annual Permit D	£96.00	
North Shore Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours Campervan over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 2 hours Campervan over night charge Beacon Up to 10 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 1 hour Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 6 hours D Up to 7 hours D Up to 7 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 9 hours D Up to 9 hours D Up to 1 hour D Up to 2 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 6 hours D Up to 6 hours D Up to 6 hours D Up to 7 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 9 hours D U	£101.40	
Up to 1 hour Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 bours Compenan over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Compenan over night charge D CVic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 3 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours D Up to 7 hours Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 8 minutes Up to 1 hours D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 day permit ESKDALE Smittly Brow & Moorhead Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 dours Up to 8 hours D Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 10 to 9 hours	£1,056.30	
Up to 1 hour		
Up to 3 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Compensor over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes Up to 10 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 10 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 11 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 14 hours Up to 15 hours Up to 17 hours Up to 18 hours Up to 19 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 10 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9	£1.00	
Up to 5 hours Campervan over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 on minutes D Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Beacon Up to 30 ominutes D Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours D Campervan over night charge D SET BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 5 hours D Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 6 hours D Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual Permit D SERES Up to 1 hr D Up to 2 hrs D Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 5 hours D Up to 2 hrs D Up to 5 hours D Up to 2 hrs D Up to 2 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 5 to 5 hours Up to 5 hours D U	£2.30	
Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 1 hour Up to 15 hours Up to 24 hours Campervan over night charge Beacon Up to 30 minutes Up to 10 hour Up to 10 hours Up to 11 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 13 hours Up to 14 hours Up to 15 hours Up to 16 hours Up to 17 hours Up to 18 hours Up to 19 hours Up to 10	£3.90	
Compervan over night charge Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 5 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hrs Up to 6 hrs Up to 6 hrs Up to 6 hrs Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hourshipe Road Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 1 hours Up to 8 hourshipe Road Up to 1 hours Up to 8 hourshipe Road Up to 1 hours	£5.30	
Copeland Centre (Weekends only) Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Campervan over night charge Beacon Up to 30 minutes Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 6 hours D Up to 6 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 8 hours D Up to 9 hours D Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 1 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 1 hrs Up to 2 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 2 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 6 hours D U	£8.50	
Up to 1 hour		
Up to 24 hours	61.00	
Up to 24 hours Campervan over night charge Beacon Up to 30 minutes Up to 1 hour Up to 1 hour Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Description Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 12 hours Description Up to 14 hrs Description Up to 12 hrs Description Up to 2 hrs Description Up to 2 hrs Description Up to 2 hrs Description Up to 4 hours Description Up to 5 hours Description Up to 4 hours Description Up to 5 hours Description Up to 4 hours Description Up to 4 hours Description Up to 5 hours Description Up to 5 hours Description Up to 6 hours Description Up to 6 hours Description Up to 6 hours Description Up to 7 hours Description Up to 8 hours Description Up to 8 hours Description Up to 9 hou	£1.00 £3.90	
Campervan over night charge		
Beacon Up to 30 minutes Up to 1 hour Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours D Campervan over night charge D CWic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit D EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours D Up to 12 hours D Up to 3 hours D Up to 4 hours D Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual Permit D EST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs D Up to 5 hours D Up to 4 hrs D Up to 4 hours D Campervan over night charge MilLDM Lancashire Road Up to 5 hours	£6.40 £8.50	
Up to 30 minutes	16.50	
Up to 1 hour Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Compers & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hour Up to 2 hour Up to 2 hour ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hour Up to 3 hour Up to 3 hour Up to 3 hour Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hour Up to 5 hour Up to 5 hour Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hour Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hour by direct debit methods) Annual Permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual Permit De Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 day permit Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 9 hours Up to		
Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs De Up to 4 hrs Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hrs Up to 6 hrs Up to 7 day permit De Up to 6 hrs Up to 7 day permit De Up to 6 hours Up to 7 day permit De Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to	£1.00	
Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Up to 5 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 ho	£1.70	
Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 9 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 1 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 3 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 6 hours Up to 7 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 8 hours Up to 9 hours Up	£3.00	
Campervan over night charge Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 3 nours Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 5 hours D ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D D D D D D D D D D D D D	£3.80	
Civic Hall Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual permit EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 51 hours Annual permit (payment by direct debit methods) D Monthly permit (payment by direct debit methods) Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 12 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D Up to 5 milty Brow & Moorhead Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 3 minutes	£4.50	
Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit(payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 30 minutes Up to 12 hours Up to 15 hours Up to 15 hours Up to 17 hours Up to 18 hours Up to 19 hours Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge Up to 4 hours Up to 3 minutes Up to 3 minutes	£8.50	
Monthly permit(payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hrs Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 5 mithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes		
Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual permit EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 minutes Up to 30 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 13 monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 12 hrs Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 1 hr Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D D EST BEES Up to 30 minutes D D D D D D D D D D D D D	£96.00	
EGREMONT Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 15 hours Up to 15 hours Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 4 hrs Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D Up to 30 minutes D Up to 30 minutes	£101.40	
Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours D Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D MillLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D Up to 4 hours D MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D Up to 4 hours D Up to 30 minutes D	£1,056.30	
Chapel Street & Beck Green Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours D Up to 5 hours D Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D MillLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D Up to 4 hours D MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D Up to 4 hours D Up to 30 minutes D		
Up to 30 minutes Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours D Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs D Up to 2 hours D Up to 2 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D		
Up to 3 hours Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 2 hours D Up to 2 hours D D ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours D Up to 4 hours D Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	61.00	
Up to 5 hours Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs D Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	£1.00 £2.30	
Up to 12 hours Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit D Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 15 hrs D Up to 16 hrs Up to 17 hrs D Up to 18 hrs Up to 19 hrs D Up to 19 hrs D Up to 10 hrs D Up to 11 hrs D Up to 12 hrs D Up to 12 hrs D Up to 130 hrs D Up to 2 hours D Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£4.50	
Campervan over night charge Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit D ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£5.30	
Monthly permit (payment by direct debit) Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£8.50	
Monthly permit (payment by non-direct debit methods) Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£85.40	
Annual Permit ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 2 hrs Up to 12 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours Up to 4 hours D Up to 4 hours D Up to 30 minutes	£90.70	
ST BEES Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs D Up to 2 hours Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£939.00	
Up to 1 hr Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	2303.00	
Up to 2 hrs Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes		
Up to 4 hrs Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D	£1.70	
Up to 12 hrs 7 day permit ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D D D	£2.90	
7 day permit D ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D	£4.20	
ESKDALE Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D	£8.50	
Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge D MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£32.00	
Smithy Brow & Moorhead Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes		
Up to 2 hours Up to 4 hours Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D D D D D D D D D D D D D		
Campervan over night charge MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D	£3.70	
MILLOM Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes	£6.40	
Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D	£8.50	
Lancashire Road Up to 30 minutes D		
Up to 30 minutes		
	£1.00	
Up to 3 hours	£2.30	
Up to 5 hours	£4.50	
Up to 12 hours	£5.30	
Campervan over night charge	£8.50	

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CLEATOR MOOR		
The Square & Jacktrees Road		
Up to 30 minutes	D	£1.00
Up to 3 hours	D	£2.30
Up to 5 hours	D	£4.50
Up to 12 hours	D	£5.30
Campervan over night charge	D	£8.50
MISCELLANEOUS PARKING COSTS		
Reserved Parking Spaces (Workington only)		
12 Month charge	D	£526.00
6 Month	D	£264.00
Charge for additional permits	D	£15.00
Reserved parking spaces - 12 Month charge	D	£579.00
Reserved parking spaces - 6 Month	D	£290.00
Reserved parking spaces - Charge for additional permits	D	£17.00
Commercial Permits (ex-Allerdale)		
12 Month charge	D	£526.00
6 Month	D	£264.00
Charge for creation of permit	D	£1.00
Trade/Display Vehicles		
Trade/Display Vehicles	D	POA
EV Charging points within Off Street Pay and Display car parks		
		Energy costs are
		variable in year and
EV Charging points within Off Street Pay and Display car parks (rate per KWh)	D	the rate per KWh
2. Starting points in an extract a fact to page from particular pa		chargeable will be
		displayed at charging
PENALTY NOTICES		points
Lower level - If paid within 14 days	S	£25.00
Lower level - If paid within 15 days and service of notice to owner	S	£50.00
Lower level - If paid between service of notice to owner and service of charge certificate	S	£50.00
Lower level - If paid after service of charge certificate	S	£75.00
Higher level - If paid within 14 days	S	£35.00
Higher level - If paid within 15 days and service of notice to owner	S	£70.00
Higher level - If paid between service of notice to owner and service of charge certificate	S	£70.00
Higher level - If paid after service of charge certificate	S	£105.00

Talkin Tarn

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
<u>HIRE FEES</u>		
Education Cabin Hire (per half day)	D	£44.50
Education Cabin Hire (per full day)	D	£83.50
Education Cabin Hire (per hour - min charge 2 hours)	D	£10.50
The Alex Boathouse Hire	D	15% of any takings
PERMITS PERMITS		
Water Sports Day Permit	D	£11.50
Annual Water Sport Permit - Groups	D	£512.00
Annual Water Sport Permit - Individuals	D	£176.00
Fishing Permit (adult per day)	D	£4.00
Fishing Permit (child per day)	D	£3.00
Fishing Permit (Annual permit)	D	£46.50
Annual Registration Fee for Swimming (adult)	D	£15.50
Visitor Registration Fee for Swimming (2 week pass)	D	£6.00
Day Permit - Stand up Paddle Board, Canoe, Kayak	D	£4.00
Annual Permit - Stand up Paddle Board, Canoe, Kayak	D	£82.50
Camping (private, insured groups) - per person per night	D	£3.00

Carlisle City Centre

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
CITY CENTRE PROMOTIONAL BOOKING CHARGES		
Events		
Charities, Education and Public Information Events	D	FOC
Large Commercial Markets - per day	D	£1,492.00
Farmers Markets (e.g. Local Traders) - per stall per day	D	£23.00
Large Children's Ride - per stall per day	D	£128.00
Small Children's Ride - per stall per day	D	£97.00
Commercial Promotions - daily charge per 3mx3m or 9m2 - One pitch	D	£79.00
Commercial Promotions - daily charge per 3mx3m or 9m2 - Two pitches	D	£159.00
Commercial Promotions - daily charge per 3mx3m or 9m2 - Three pitches	D	£237.00
Commercial Promotions - daily charge per 3mx3m or 9m2 - Four pitches	D	£315.00
Commercial Promotions - daily charge per 3mx3m or 9m2 - Max charge	D	£347.00
Large Commercial Promotions	D	£7.00
Commercial Promotions Cancellations and No Shows	D	Daily rate
Large Events - per day	D	£1,492.00
Pavement Cafes		
County Council administration fee payable when licence granted	D	£31.70
City Council administration fee, payable annually to cover up to 2 tables and 4 chairs	D	£172.20
City Council administration fee, payable annually to cover each additional table and 2 chairs	D	£49.90
City Council administration fee, payable annually to cover legal fees for preparation of licence	D	£308.20
CITY CENTRE EVENT BOOKING CHARGES		
3rd Party Hire		
Gazebo/Stall Hire (including put up and take down)	D	£74.00
Table	D	£8.00
Events		
3m x3m pitch only	D	£36.00
6m x3m pitch only	D	£71.00
table and 1 chair	D	£13.00
3m x 3m gazebo/stall hire (including put up and take down and pitch price), table and chair,	D	£55.00
6m x 3m gazebo/stall hire (including put up and take down and pitch price), table and chair,	D	£111.00
Contribution to generator hire - power up to 5kva	D	£13.00
Contribution to generator hire - power up to 10kva	D	£30.00

Park Events

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
Low key' commercial use – Caterers selling hot & cold prepared food and drinks (e.g. burgers, pies, sandwiches etc.) - per day	D	£89.00
Fun Fairs - Price by negotiation	D	£500-£1500
Not for profit, special interest events, with charitable status (proof required) where a charge is made for entry plus reinstatement costs	D	£338.00
Fully commercial, profit making events – e.g. Circus Shows, music concerts etc plus reinstatement costs	D	£1,656.00
Fully commercial, profit making events – e.g. Large scale events plus reinstatement costs	D	£1,608.00
Fully Commercial Events – takings from sale of consumables (additional charge)	D	£77.00
Commercial pitch (Catering, trade stands etc.)	D	£65 to £287
Charity and not for profit organisations pitch	D	£31 to £62

Digital Banners

Description	*	2025/26 Fee Including VAT (if applicable)
EVENT ASSET CHARGES		
Digital Banner Charges		
Digital Banner commercial peak time 1 (Block bookings of the digital banner get a 10% discount on rates)	D	£273.00
Digital Banner commercial peak time 2 (Block bookings of the digital banner get a 10% discount on rates)	D	£313.00
Digital Banner commercial peak time 3 a & b (Block bookings of the digital banner get a 10% discount on rates)	D	£122.00
Digital Banner commercial off peak 1 to 4 (Block bookings of the digital banner get a 10% discount on rates)	D	£240.00
Week - 7 consecutive days (Block bookings of the digital banner get a 10% discount on rates)	D	£1,366.00
TOURIST INFORMATION CENTRE ROOM BOOKINGS*		
Assembly room hire		
Morning Session 9:30am – 1.00pm	D	£87.00
Afternoon Session 1.30pm – 5.00pm	D	£87.00
All Day 9:30am -5.00pm	D	£172.00
Evening 6.30pm – 10.00pm	D	£87.00
Afternoon + Evening Session 1.30pm – 10.00pm	D	£172.00
Each additional hour	D	£32.00
Hourly rate	D	£37.00
Laptop hire	D	£5.00

^{*} The following groups and organisations get a discount of 50% for a morning or afternoon session, 30% for an evening session and 50% for double sessions including evenings will be allowed:

i. Registered Charities

ii. O.A.P. Groups

iii. Other community groups e.g. community organisations, unemployed groups etc.